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Hovorbor 7, 1950

011 Gonservation cmesaon
" 205 Boaker Building

W“ip m M@o

‘. Gentlomwons '

Yo endlogs horevith, aopies of the tmnaorxpea of the hearings mm

in Banta Fe, Hew Maxico on Septenber 21 and Oef.obor 94, 1950.

Yory truly yours,

Re Ry Spurrier
3;01;M~D1mntor

Laemgow
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Moo O, Lo Porkins Ootober 17, 1950

W. L. Taylor " Jal Division Offico

S8ubjects Eome Geologloal Aapeoﬁs of the Qman Formation, Momment Fleld,
7 Lea County, New Mexfoc.

ammag m.w:m canamons existing 4n Twp. 19 S, Rge. 37 B, and
m.zos Rgo. 37 B, of the Bunloe-Momment o1l pool, Lea Oounty, New Mexico,
%imhnhwomwlmﬁthwemmbor
1/231/34#899.%4 Twp. 19 8, 378 and the N2/2 ¥
of .S,W ,Bco.sn sse ab map) . rhaintﬁmtienobtatzd
oG ming as deaigna
m,ummwu tnfmﬁmtommorhm ) cou»,
- oeyning possibls future developments in the apea, and is not a end
tharough study of the entire field, as time does not permit a ete study
ammmmwmmmmmmmmnmmw
the matter on Ootoder 24, 1950,

s information has been gathersd comosming (1) ths lateral exw
tent of 3ma mmmmanaommctwmtmumm
(z)tumnuuuuormwmmmmm.

There are ab proseut four produsing sones in the Bunice<domrient field as
aemwmmmouo@mum Coamigaion: the Seven Rivers,
the Queen, the Greyturg, sad w&uv‘m‘asu:.eetm, Tha masasive,
:ﬁaﬁi«a&rmifnﬁmm '@gbtﬂu;;thommmmmu
.. 4% i the only reliable basis for a strusturel sontour map., 4 abructure mep !

atruoture into Seotlons and 35; Mo 19 8,

‘ the main papb of &
Rgo, 37 B, and Sectiens 2 and 3, Twp, 20 8, Bgoe 37 B« It 4s possible that
this high area may be a separats olosed 1salated from the main dome

by a shalley soddle, tub information presently availahle indigates the struc~
ture as pioturod, It 19 asmmed thati the structupal pioture of the Quesn
farmmtion 1s in generel similar to that of the San Andves. (Acowrate lafor-
‘mation gousorning the top of tho Queon, where avallable, verified this.)

: mwmunmn pool is logated on this styustural spur, mmo
mmmomm‘amsmenwn,eeonmmn,seo,3,'rup.
agc is oamplotod in the Penrose Sand seotion of the Queen foreatl onfrcu
50t03530 feot. The ground elevation of the shell State #1 is 3573 fest,
The top of the Penvose Sand, using see level as the datum plans, is therefore




(}m to }'&o 0. L. Parkins
ﬁm He Lo Taylor, Oonumed) 2 ‘ Oatobay 17, 1950

ﬁm us tuonty-three feet (,lzsi). Resolving the struoture of the Penrcse sece
¢f the resaining wvolls in the designated HWilllamoeQueen poolto
the game datue a smell variedion fn relief is ghowm,

vieh strusture of the dua Andres,

m““‘%Mﬁmtimonahwﬁimmdhmtmof
and records 4s in National Securities 0L Corporation's dey hole dn Dee. 33,
Twp. 18, Rge, 7. A-hwof,gar‘boniuthamm od in this well,
apreoxizately six and cne-talf (6 1/2) miles north of the ‘State | »
““tm‘-‘iﬁi the :uap of the Penwoas Sand 4% 133 %%

2
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Evidonos of cawsmication of wells located in the mmua’?- pool

u_m ty alubtein pressiyen takon on El Pasots 8hell State #lt
Bate giE

Jaly 1950 11384 padg (Original)
Septenber 27, 1930 | 11034 pelg
- Outober 2, 1950 AJUAF paig
Oatcber 6, 1950  1100# psig
Ostober 9, 1950 1100# paig
Ostcber 13, 1950 ' b paig
tober 16, 1950 10988 psig

mmuwmmuﬂmm 408 pelg since oome

plotmln s 1950, During this time, been vithdreynt from the
£i014 at a2 &a ‘ot mmmdmtola !.,ﬁu MOP,

-
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¢1,../ ) November L, 1950 A:/;’;»;‘::ﬂ R 18 e \a;
~ U 2 bd‘/ L w7 L»_’\‘ N ) "‘V{]
v o - Ty i
¢ varren !?ebféleum Corporation .
% Tulsa 2, Qiklahomd ; )
ﬁkenﬁiom ¥r. B. ii; Carney s
‘ Manager (as Division -
Dear ¥r. Carneys | '
=1 have your legpps'o‘f November 1 to whioch is attached a gase purchasa'-’ gon~ -
tract in fever of {f\xf ponpany covering the purciass of 8 portion of gus £rom
our Monumont, New Mexico well., The contract provides for a price of L meo.f
cor the first five years, uk¢ woo.f. for the second five yaars, and 6¢ m.aefe
for the balance of the 1ife of the well. | : : ‘
1 nave disoussed thie matter with ¥re Christie and our opinion hus nob o]
ehanged in regard to selling gas below the narket price. The E1 paso Natural o
Gas Company, a3 well &5 he Lee County ¥ater Company are paying 3¢ m.0.£. £OF SR
thia ges and Go ars nob Anterssted in geliing vhis gane 48 Lo you below this
‘ market price. S ' S R
S S Yours veRY tynly.. o
;- o S £,,B. CLARK & C. Be GHRISTIR
N . %wa _
AT (A \Y | 7wl B. Clark | ‘
o R || Eecive | R
" 6ot douthern Union Gas Compaly
00 Mre R. R. Spurrier ’ <
cot. Mrs G. B. Christie
{
v . -




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

&, B, PLARK AWD C. B. CHRISTIE FOR CASE NO. 235
DRSTGNATION OF A GAS POOL.. ORDER NO. Rebds

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION DISMISSING
THE APPLICATION AND RESCINDING FREVIOUS

QRDER.__. e

BY THE COMMISSION:

This matter came on for hearing abt Santa Fe, New Mexlco, on November 21,
1950, and the Commission having considered the mwiion for dismissal without

pré,"-;idicé, of the appliocation, for rescinding provious ox
readons advanced for such motion and being fully advised in

‘order igsued, the
the premises,

PINDSt

That the motion 1g well taken, and

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: !
1. That effective Noveuber 21, 1950, the application of B: Bs Clark and |
¢, Bo Christie for a designation of & gas peol be, and the sane hereby is
dismissed without prejudice, and that order No. R=32 heretofore issued in
this cause, be, and the same 18 hereby res’q‘inded; o T

2 That & memorandum of the stipuiation of the parties ending the
" gontroversy shall be provided the coxpmiSSiqn for itscinformé.tfgoﬁ.‘

DONE at Senta Fe, New Mexico, this 20th day of DecembeXs 1950, -

8

e | STATE OF NEW wEXTCO .
e . - OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

THOMAS J.® MABRY, cmii’ifiin

P e

i
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ADA DEARNLEY. A!lnnlATI. - - pHONE 2'454'7
L ot : . E.E.BREESDN !
N ~ officiAab REPNRTER : i
UNITED STATESB DISTRICT SOURT
S B p. 0, 80% 1307 i
{"‘ ALBUQUERGUE: NEW MEXIOO o e f
NovembeT 3, 1950 ’ de St Ry ;
- T MOV 8? 1950 iér
: l' - % P ! ' ‘-:
, . o T U Y} Li“;; L
PRI
o
l .
\ -
h a Dear Mr. Spurrier.
. %
In t,e"apSQQQe of M. Gre2soms I
answering ¥ r lette of November < 950. £ile (
in Case NO. 235 to which yqu~refe is in the posses ién
of Mrs. well, and sh mention ¥ noon ‘tocaY that snhe
Ty would be 5iling to Y Saturday the transcl P the
: Hearing he repor 4 in Septe er plus the files which
she has. .

5 ” | Sincerely’?ours,

. e | - )

“‘, A ZQ,A/’
1 Ada Dearnley. ‘
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Draves Bys & Gas Enginsering Countttes - ; |

Hobba, New Mexioo ’ o o | K
"""f ’ m B . - »
“ Sapm ¥ th. .oopies of the transoripts of the hosrtas

o o l' 21; 1950 and Oﬂtober 24, 1950, o ags held

Vory w yours; -

I : : RRS: ‘ Bod ' DPUITiOr - R
| " R om:' - , eoxtary-Direotor S SRR I

A 0




ovenbor 7, 1950

0oil comomtion Gonmiaaion
: ~ Pa Oy Box 154»5
Hobbs, m, s

Gontlmm : o v e
" We enoloaa henwith, eopies or the tmnaoripta of the beariugs held
" in Santa Poj New Maxico on Soptember 21 and Ostober 24, 1950,
o L T S  Very truly yours,

— ”M‘ 5
S WPRAALATS

E B : 'r°°°"°l'-a!7bﬂinctor
RRSsbw .‘ | |

N st




November 2, 1950

P .7 .. Mias Ada Dearnley
' ‘ Albuquerque, New }hvdco

Dear Mias Dearnloeys

Wo received the tmnsorlpt of the hearing of Ostober 24, We nots
that only ome file of Case 235 was returned, &nd two of these i~
filos wWre ugsed, '

um you please check vith Hr, Greeson, and ask hfm if he has the re~

maining file on Case 2357 It is our belief that this f£ile was taken

from our office in preparing the transeript for the hearing held on
o Soptemhar 21, vhich wag’ taken by Hra. Pomll. S

¢t

| Very truly yours,

R, R, Spurriey .~
Secretary~Director

BRB:W\
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- o1 Conservation Gommiésion

Hearing - October 24, 1950
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. NOTICE op PUB-*""‘“"
. BTATE LICATION i
oIt CONTE OF NEW MEXICO. -

Hee pursuant to law ap
& I8 [
’ l:{ull{bn_l, of nm;wcoa;?nl

gated thereunder, of -the fo
plember

Affidavit of Publication

: TE. ( State of New -Mexico s
’ ; is . Counity of Senta Fe | ’
| Nolah' & Byron: . - - N
et Sounty Wiher Sheoany*(ag |
i,‘}grtg_e:st iy 9’;:1"“’:55"_11’.;.’2?;‘ an 1,. _W¥ill Harrison . , being first duly sworn,
; ,b‘j‘s}h&_\mgz&g ot :i%lo.,.";gpueme oot declare and say that 1 am tiie (Buninsssamsage ) (Editor) -of the :--~Sam§?~ Fe,
; Ustaess 2 ‘Clark. and cronlistie,” doing’ o . . : .
: atsy TBS. ‘:‘:xuﬁ?%gqﬁﬂ'“’tlﬁ‘h_j —..New Hexican ; a.daily newspzper, published in the English
: °‘5¢?f;‘,”°“ 3',,"&‘“?’&1_ D Languzge, and having a general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
't T e} e . . . re . B 3 e .
2 m-_»%ﬁ%ﬁ?'{ﬁé’}ﬁ",ﬁr‘;? New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal notices and adver-
b K,ﬁ}géﬁt&:n%?;ﬁ@ﬁ?ﬁ&fﬁ-d'0* tisements under the provisions of Chapter 167 of the Session Laws of 1937; that the.
:ﬁ;{,‘::::"‘ eu”’ﬁwﬁfxéﬁ’iéﬁ,‘,‘,&,’*’dg:q: publication, a copy which is hereto attached, was published in said paper ommestunweak
QY601 Uiider ihe sedt<ap. i al - .
Bimalien: Commission” of e Mogioe hy for.._one_time . ! : h ,
8, 19sg, ~oi oo MeXIoo, Lon Beprember- the regular issue of the paper during the time of publication, and that the notice xAs
og. published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement, amcpieantrineeek for
' one time suowkmrenEsmuieriymeenise publication being on the
] 11th day of __September _, 1950 MERRRMENUBIBNG
C T tonmomatinn e e .mmen . that payment.

PUBLISHER'S BILL <

L.ho

__‘,"“,'fﬁ!‘.‘il‘fl_‘ one time at §._T

“for said advertisement has been (duly made), or (assessed as court costs); that the

undrsigned has personal knowledge of fhe matters and”
L4 i &7

/ Editor-Maonge

1<) .

ix

= f SSAX REFIER-Y XY f
D Sus AVisil ME LD ArliMGarval.

lines,

Recéived payment,

" Subscribed and/sworn to before me this / ﬂ 5&
‘ WuWw AD, 1@5@

——— [ <

' Notary Pablic

My mission expires 2

By

Adans [, /7J—3

FXT T

ang v vor oo e A s

e st

s a1 1 b 4 ot 3 BN s s

e oSt

[N




AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

' State of New Mgxico,

‘Cotntylof ‘
C"f FLE A /
o tea e
/ Of the Hobbs Daily News-Sun; &

daily - -newspaper _published at

tf Hobbe, New Mexico, do soleianly . .

e o A RS

(Ul

e s e, 5

e e iy b e

swear that the clipping attached
.. hereto was published once & week
in the regular and entire issue of
sdid paper, and not in a supple-

 faer (/ﬁ eof for "perio% LC/

3

,1995 |

T My '“j'céiimﬁgsyn “expires

iiency 25 165

Thi§ 'ﬂévj\r;pgpgrjis. duly qualified
-to ‘@i;bﬂi_sh legal notices or ad-

vertisements ~within the. mean-
ing of Section . 8, Chapter 161,
‘ Laws of 19§1, and payment of
! fees for-.said publication has
i been made, :
%
} 3
i
' 7’
i
'
LA
' i

W

"LEGAL &{OEQ!CE

' NoTiCE-gr PUBLIC
AT EOF NEW ME
i &Lﬁc N%

|\ |
Lo Sept 1 9502‘9 :
a co:

DR B z-:m',:;va:wmaxm;-.»m.«w’» gl 1y W R e

.
e s e T N R A AR N

+ ety m— s e
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~ Octobor 13, 1950

MI‘O Qe Bo DMQ
. Southern Union Gan Gompamr
Burt Building

Dallas, Texas

'Doar blr. Davig:
Az poy your moent requost, wo enolose hemuith, copy of the Anplieation
' forcmﬂoczsi,o:&rﬂo.&-jz. ’ S

Vory truly yours,
STETE OF MEW MEKICO
OIL GONSERVATION COMMISSION
© Rs Ry Spurrder
e Seoretary-Direstor
© RRSiby : _
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October 13, 1950

FE‘ EQ E.T A‘-‘F_Wn S e e . - . f-
Pe O Box 1302 :
Albuquexqus, Hlew Moxico ' L1
Doar Genes L A
Ve would greatly apprectate rossiving the transoripl for Gase 235~ R
. scde tue this next week, as wo will aeed 1t for the Ootober 24 hoarings

. Vexy truly youra,

Ry Ro Spurriex
. < Seoretary~-Direator
RRStbw ' .

b

\“.




WOFSI%V!CI

WESTERN f::

w P. MARSHALL PnlllDlNT .

________‘_______—_________——————-——————"‘—"
at of orlgln Time of receipt is STAND}%R 'I‘SIES %IM omwr‘on 3 g

This is a fu“ﬂte
Telegnm,or Cable-
fnm upless its de

chateeterisine
diuwd by & sultable
symbol sbove or pre-.

’oe(’- ng the sddeeis.
ﬁllng time lho‘min tbc dzu line on telegraras nnd dnymun s STANDARD TIME at pol

&ﬂ.MO KA213
KwT0A389 LoNe. PDEWOX TOLSA OKLA o2 1155A8
GR R SPURRl“Rw SECY NEW MEXYCO OIL CONSERVAT!ON commnssnoua

CAP!TOL BLDG SANTA FE NMEX:

" The

f’*NericE oF HEARING HELD YESTERDAY TEN OCLOCK AN SANTA FE
GNATION OF GAs.POOL SEGT&GN

ducennnne CASE 235 lNVOLVlNG DESY

'“20$~§§§ AN“ SECTION 3#*198~37E FOR QSEEN FORMATIONS LEA

OUNTY NEW WMEXICO AND TO EIX ALLOCATION oF RATABLE I TAKES NOT 5_"

iﬂRECE!VED HERE UNTlL LATE YESTERDAY@ WE ARC VER% MUCH

"lNTERESTED !N THfS MATTER BUT OWING TOANOTECE NOT BE&NG

;EREGE:VSD N TIME HAD NO OPPGRTUNITY 10 7 ZPARE FOR HEARiNG
g'mup HAVE SOMEONE N ATTENDANCE@ ‘WOULD APPRECIATE YOUR ADV!S%NG
;ég&TO sussrAncs oF WHAT WAS BONE AT HEARING AND AULlow 0 |

; T TIME TO ceustnea S!TUAT!@N AND ENTER APPEAéKNCE

s‘ﬁFF tc;eu _
NG 1F ws DEEM THE SAME NECESSARYﬁ AS°JME Ané}

FOR FORTHER HEAR_*ﬁ )
ADER HAS NOT AS YET BEEN ENTERED AND IF PROPER’ REQUEST Tuar

IN ABEYANCE UNTTL WE HAVE FULL INFORMATION % ‘

IMATTER BE HELD

ND TIME 7O ACT#?EEREONM PLEASE WIRF ANSWER COLLECT- T
xr H HAMMETT- LT T R - ST R

e ESANAVES

.*rs.aaxj/ g n T
- ‘ / ” 6"- ‘ . ) T ) - © ) e - 41‘-‘ . o P N \
e . . . . ) R - A L » i

/\' < 4 S o PR i

COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGORSTIONS FROM: [T8 PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE

e B NS TR
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4 gm
?i’ k qoluao!ntvioedo&ltoq

i otherwise this meesar s willbe

[ WESTERN
T UNION

Tetearan| |oERa
\LETTER LETER |7 W. P. MARBHALL: PAESIDINT .

- JINTiRAATIORAL IERGEEN.
IChaok theclass of service desired;] .
otherwise this mesaage willhe

sontattbelulirate

fULL
RATE

DEFFRRED

LODE
\

NIGHY
LETTER

I

v DAY =~ [ i ] NaHT
NO. WDS,-CL. OF $YU, PD. OR COLL. CASH NO. CHARGE YO THE ACCOUNY OF

TIME “iLED

PR oIL cow&gvmzon com»ussxon

MWMW. nﬂ«lmmmmmw vh.dunhlmbymnﬂo
{4

AR ‘ _ ‘ ammm NEW MEXTOO -
| U A . ' oamma 11, 1950
Rl g a. 9 m,ms Sl
FLo L OF% GONSBRVATION: ccstsron - L e
TP, 0, BOX 1848 o T

Hoans. M mmo S ,

BN

OII- 00&&“&‘1‘103 OOMSSION/QPURRIFR

S e I

T W e 0

N i

a

72@/54444/

i et e, N ERARA G2
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Ly Bi1TA
‘\‘} ‘,. : VL . % 1 Yoot
- ‘September 11, 1950
 MARREN PRTROLEUM COMPANY:
Hommont.- Now Moxioo
'At‘l%a ity Uttorbaok ) N ' ; 4 ' L
Gonhlomn. | e e
It .48 brought to the atteontion of tho Oil fonsexvation ;
Comeission of the State of Now Nexico that natural gas ls !
Jbeing bought and trensported Ly Warren Potroleun Jompany,
‘from Nolen and lane, Js He Williams 3, Seos 84 « T 19 » :
R 37 Bs Lea Cowity, New Hoxioo, Thore is not in the files
of tho 01l Conservation Commission any form C»110 authsrising
this transportatioa. :
flo advised by this notice to trunsport 1o more gao from this ;
lonse until Rule 1114 ie complied with amd form ¢=110 has 3
been aqprond by thie offioe. . B .

Vory tfuly yours,

OIL CONSKRVATION COMMISSION

| RSB/emh

a0t ‘ .
R.x.awwaer.oco ,Santa Fo O




September 25, 1950

m:uiunwtomm;zu to the Cecndssionte
disposition of Came 235, hioh wes haud Septenbor 21,

mmmmm«m 2.193. B,
and of Seetdlon 3, 7. 208, R, 7B
v%m-%&tmi au‘tiuhoiu

fR3ny
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

PROCEEDINGS

%]

The following matter came on for consideration‘before
a hearlng of the 0Oil Coqservatzon Comm1351on of the State .
of New MeXluO, pursuant to legal notzce, at Santa Fe, /
New Mexico, on September 21, 1950, at 10:00 A, M,

NOTICE FOR  PUBLICATION :
: STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘ _ i
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ‘ : !

The State of New Nbxlco by its 011 Conservatlon Commission - T

hereby gives noticepursuant to law, and the rulés and regulations
of said Commission promulgated therehnder, of the following
public hearing to be held September 21, 1950, beginning at
10:00 o'clock A.M, on that day'.in the Clty of Santa Fe, ,
New Mexlcc, in the Capltol (Hall of Representatlves). ‘ P o

E. ‘B, Clark and C. B. Christie, d. b.a. Clark & Christie; i
El Paso Natural Gas Company; :
Nolan & Byronj; ‘ ‘
Lea County Water Company and

To all other persons who may have an 1nterest in the

matters herein set forth-

In the matter -of the application of E, B, Clark and C, B.
Chrlstle, doing business as Clark and Chrlstie, for‘

W bk e

iy,

1, The designation of a gas pool located in the area

. of Sectlon 3, Township 20U sputli;Range 37 east, N.M,PM,, -
and in Section 34, Township 19 south, Range 37 east, N.M,P.M,,

for the Queen formation at depths about 3500-3600 feet, located
in Lea County, New Mexico, and

1 ti f

ble take of all natural

i It
D
|=te 1D

2u 10
D QO

m -

he
e

w14
W ¢4
[« (D

art
ra
T

(R 1‘D

t
nat

&.Q o]

(A |

. a
duced in i

Given under the seal of the Oil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on September 8, 1950,

" STATE OF NEW MEXICO 4
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/s/ R. R, Spurrier
/t/ R. R. SPURRIER, SECRETARY

SEAL




9]

'BEFORE:

Hon. Guy Shepard, Chairman
Hon. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

.~ REGISTER:
D. R, Teed

Hobbs, New Mexico v
For Lea County Water Company

{ : : | W. K, Byrom
. - Hobbs, New Mexico v }
X For Nolan & Byrom T

Eaf;‘-B"p' Chl,'istie oo
Wichita Falls, Texas = - ‘
For himself S o

s

o by

E, B, Clark _
Wichita Falls, Texas
For Clark & Christie -

' Dean S. Zinn
ganta Fe, New Mexico
: - N For Clark & Christie
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John R, Murray
Hobbs, New Mexico ; _
For. Lea County Water Company

3. E.'H, Utterback
Monument, New Mexico
For himself :

B. R. Carnéy ;
| _ ' Tulsa, Oklahoma
o o For Warren Petroieum Company

G. T, Hanners -
Lovington, New Mexico v .
Foxr Warren Petroleum Cgrporation o .

- Ce M. Neal
Hobbs, New Mexico -

For Lea County Water Company

. A.” L5 'Zinn o e
‘Santa Fe, New Mexico
For Clark & Christie
~ wmo Eq_BéteS
- Midiand, Texas = .-
For The Texas Company

D, D, iGonites
Houston, Texas : , ) P
For Shell 0il Coimpany | »
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- For Cities Service oil Company‘

Ed McKellar, Jrs
Dallas, Texas
For Magnolia Pety oleum Company

T, Smith

Midland, Tex
For Shell 011 Company

m .
Hobbs, New Mexico

For Shell Oil Company

e
Hobbs - New Mexico

Thomas ‘gteele

‘Hobbs, New Mexico

For Ohio oil Company

: &
For El Paso Natural Gas Company

e
For El PaSO'Natural Gas Company

\Houston, Texas

‘For El P&SO Natural Gas Gompany

H. F. Steen

- El Paso, Tex ‘
‘For El Paso Natural Gas. Company

. Poster Morrell

Roswell, New ‘Mexico
For U. S. Geological survey

_"Re E. Canfleld
:Roswell, New Mexico

For U. Se Ge ological survey

Blv1s A. Utz
santa Fe, New Mexico
Por the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

E. C. Barnes
santa Fé) New ‘Mexico

. For the New w Nexico Oil'Conservation Commission

P, S. Johnstou - ’,,,"i“¥m-w;_;qf L i
Hobbs, New “Mexico ' N PTIIN
. For, Texa pacific Coal g 0il Company 1

paul N. Colliston .
Houston, Texas
For Conti nental Oil Company
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Roy O. Yarbrough
Hobbs, New Mexico
- For the New Mexico Oil Conservaticon Pommlqsion

R. L, "Bob" Denton
Midland; Texas
_For Magnolia Petroleum Company

H. L. Hensley
.. Midland,. Texas -
Humble 0il & Reflnlng Company

Glenn Staley _
Hobbs, New Mexico | _
For New Mex1co 011 and Gas Eng. Commission -

e AT T

o - D R. T. erght
» , ~ Jal, New Mexico
» ' For "E1 Paso ‘Natural Gas Company

w. L. Taylor

er i e e R e

? . ,j' Jal, New Mexico - ‘ o o,
; o FE ~ For "E1 Paso Netural Gas Company

- i CHAIRMﬁN SHEPABD The meetlng will please come to order, A
Z The first on the oxrder of business is the proratlon hearing. - ;

M. McCORMICK: Mr. Utz, will you ‘come forward and be sworn
- please?
ELVIS A. UTZ, having been first duly sworn, tesﬁifiedl
\as followss ‘ '
EXAMINAIION BY MR. McCORMICK:
Q State your name, please.
A Elvie Utz. |
Q What is your p051tlon with the Oil ConservatieneCommissioh? ,
A Engineer, A
Q Have yeu'made a study of market demand for 0il and ges“” R
in the Stafe of New Mexico in the montn of October 19502
A Yes, I have. - C . ‘i

i R S “~~ v v o . o

4 You tiave an cctimete of the market demand as  fuiiiished by the

Bureau of Mines? V"\'h"'”v’”"‘~; s

A Yes, I do.
Q What is it?
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Q How does that compare with the estimate for the preceding

e o s et

O > £ » L

Q In your oplnlon can that quantity of oil be met by the -

A In my opinion it can for the reason that we have no

A 154,000 barrels per day,

month?

A It is exactly the same. ’

Q‘ Heve you received--oompiled’the nominations of purchasers?
For the month of October 19507

A Yes, I have. |

Qj»What ere the total nOminafion of purchasers?

A The total nominations of purchasers for"lhls month.?October;
is 10,686 barrels per day. This is a decrease of 17,418 %e
berrels per day or 13%% below last month?'s nominations of *'i R
128,104 barrels-nthat is last month's nominet1ons. . é

Q Based on your study of the market demand, do you have an ‘
oplnion as to what the reasonable market demand for oil wzll ;
be for the entlre state for October 19507?
'Yes, I Go.
What-is that? .
144,950 barrels per day,

will you repeat that?

144 950 barrels per day. 3

Of this total amount how many will be produced by the
unallocated pools of Northwestern New Mex1co?

A 850 barrels per day. |

Q And that leaves 144,100 bariels to be produced by the
allocated pools of Southeasterp‘New Mexico?

A That is; correct, yes, sir,

allocated pools of Southeastern New Mex1co?.

1nformdt10n that would ‘indicate that any pools are heng

YR
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“damaged <ot the present time.

|
\
[ S . : Q 1Is the poteatial producing capacity of all wells in the
- - | allocéted pools in Sdutheasteanew‘Mexico in excess of  the
market demand figure?
) A Yes, sir.
Q Is the potential producing capacity of all wells in South-
stern. New Mexico in excess of 144 100 Darrels pex day?
A Ye's, sir, 1 pelieve it is.
Q 1n order to prevent waste jt is necessary in your opinion
_ that the production from the pools in_Southeestern New"Mericc
¢ | " Le limited and allocated?
A Yes sivr, 1 believe SO.
Q Is it your. recommendation that the 144,100'barrels be
allocated to 5outheastern New Mexico? | »
A That is correct. That would be 48 barrels.
Q That is two barrels per well per lay less than September?
A That is right.
“fQ In your opinion how should that be distributed?
A’ It should be allocated accordimglto the preseﬁt rules and
regulations of the Oil Conservation Comm1551on. L

Q Will this proration of production as you ‘have recommended

prevent waste and protect correlative rights, in your opinicn?‘
.. A Yes, sir. | | |

MR, McCORMICK : Are - there any. questions by any person oresent?
. Does anyone else have any-statémeht-to make regarding prordtion
| for the month of ‘October? Any comméﬁts about market demand

or waste OX anything of thatfhature? That is all.

(witness excused. ) |

o CHAIRMAN SHEPARD © We w take the next casee.

LMr.,Graham read notice of publication of Case No. 235, )
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MR, COLLISTON: Paul N. Colllston, Continental Oil Company .
Contineptai 0il Company agrees with the applicant that the
reserveir should pe defined. In view of the fact that we
did not receive actual notice of this nearing -until Monday
of this week, and that subsurface studies are absolutely
necessary if the reservoir is to be properly defined and
developed, we pelieve that this should be contipﬁed until
the October hearlng. :

MR. ZINN: A. L. Zinn, representing Clark'& Christie. We do
believe‘that a continuance is not necessary at this time a
on ouxr theory of the law, ahd'that is that our well comes

from a common source of supply within the: same ared, and

~¢can be désignated as a gas pool and that question can pe settled

today without Jeopardlzlng ‘the rights “of the Contrnental oil
Compény-er<the rights of anyone else in that particular area.
This is costing our‘clients at the present anywhere “from
ss_d,c')oo.od o $80,000, 00 a day. We seek to invoke the ratable
take ruie of the Oil Conservatlon Law, Section 14, 1 would '
1ike to read that. I would like %o have Mr. McCoxrmick go
along that particular phase of the law and have it establlshed
today. If it ‘Gannot be established whlch I believe it can,
we would like to have an order issued to shut down all wells
in that area pecause of waste.

/ (Read Section 14, sub-section D.)

» That isvfhe'provisioh of the law'thet we are eeeking
to invoke at the present gime. At the present time in that
pariicular area there are four gas wellss one-ef"WhiCh is .
owned by El Paso Natural Gas Company, two of which are owned

LS

py Byrom and Noiaf, & and one gas well belonging to Clark &

1

" Christie, our clients. There are only two common purchasers -

in that particular 1ocality; that is, Lea County Water Company

=T
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 -producer. In that there is only a markét for about five

‘cublc-feet of gas a day. The market price if four or five

Company are ccmmon purchasers. We know of no one else who i

as read., We resist the motion for continuance.

and Waxrren Petroleuh Company. Lea County Water Company agreed

to take from our client upon oxdexr of the Comm1s31on or

whatever is necessary. They would take a million and a half

‘cubic feet of gas a day. The El Paso Natural Gas Company

takes about a half million, which makes a total of two
million cubic feet'a day. Warren Petroleum Company takes

three million ‘cubic feet a day Trom Byrom & Nolan under

contract, which they will continue to do unless this law is

invoked whereby théyrtake a pro rata amount from eVefy

million'cubic féet of gas a day in that péftidular area

if the Comm1351on would invoke the law, Sectlon 14, sub-

section D, our c¢lient would have a market for 1,666, OOO

cents a thousand. Unless the Commission invokes this law,
our Elignts are being deprived of theirusharekof the ratable E
take from common purchasers from a common source of shbply. : ‘
It is not necessary to designate the limits of tﬁis‘pool,
at this time;'althodgh ultimately that may be‘attempted.

' Contlnental 0il Company is not a pr"1ucer in this area at

this tlme. Clark & Christie and Nolan & Byrom are producers

at this time, and Warren Petroleum and Lea County Water

has a right to come in at this time any more than a stranger -

on the street. We are ready fc proceed on the application

CHAIBMAN SHEPARD- ‘Does the El Paso Natural Gas Company

have anythlng to say on the motion for continuiince.

"MH. "HONELL: Ben Howeéll, ¥e have nothihg”to say.

MR. A. L. ZINN If the Commission please, if it is deemed

necessary to designate the pqu,'it is‘mY'interpretation that




it may not be necessary to establlsh the pool but take
the four wells now that are produC1ng and establish the
pool later in the future if 'you care to increase the
perimeter of tnat.i\You'ean do that in the future,

Thls can be done without damage belng done to our client
by continuance at this time. |

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: ~Nolan & Byrom anything to say?on the

motion,
MR, W, K. BYROM: No. -
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Lea County Water Company? ) .“ SO

MR, NEAL: C. M, Neal. Our & position, if the Commission
please;‘is simply that we are common‘purchasersfln that
area. We have to purChase a certain amOUnt‘regularly‘from

‘wells there., The situation, as I understand it, that Clark

A b s o P Y

& Chrlstle are belng deprlved of the right to sell to a -
common purchaser by reason of‘a contract obligation of a , o
~common purcnaser. We haVe no interest individually in the |
matter except to advise the Commission of the amount of gas

we are willing to pUrchase in the area, Ve think'that

[PITONTETORTRTER S

‘ Clark & Christie are certalnly entitled to protectlon.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Warren! Petroleum Corporatlon?

MR. HAMNERS: Tom Hanners. Our position is largel? this.

$

. We had a contract with Nolan and Lane priorﬂto the completion

of the Clark & Christie well. We are in a little"uifferent
position'from the Lea County Water Company. Prlmarlly,

_our use of the gas is for our own use at the planﬁ. -ff the

proper “procedure is first t¢- defl 12 the limits o% the qas o ii
>f1eld and next the ratable take, I believe the motion is

well taken, We do not resist the motion. If this is true,_

the Commission :might want more time for considering the limitsex+

Qe




We have no recommendation either way, except that we do not
oppose the motion.,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: We will take a five minute recess,
(Recess) o

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: At this time we will deny the motion of
Continental Oil Gompany for continuaﬁce. However at the
end of the case if we do not have sufficient information to
decide, we will hold.the‘éase'oﬁen;' You “should all move
~ your chairs a little closer so that'y¢u_&én hear a little
'befter. _ _ |

MR. A. L. ZINN: May: it pleasétthe Commission. I believe that
" we can iprobably siipulate to ail tbe?facts. Mr, Hanners
siepresenfs Wa:rénWPefrqleum Corporétion. Mr. Neal represents
Lea Couhty Water Company. Mr, Byrom is here, and on what we
cannotlstipﬁiate we belie?e the Commissfon's own records will
bear us out., We can stipUlafé as to the facts that we agrée
upon’insofaf as‘the'parties who have aniditiméfe interest in
the order of the Commissién are cOncernea.“ )
,MR,'&SCORMICK:' Suppose you write them out, | .
CHAIQMAN SHEPARD: We will take a recess in order to pfepare

the stiﬁﬁlation. | ”

MR. HANNERS: Can<we;§tibulate on most matters beere'the
Commission in a shoﬁfﬁtimg? o |

Mﬁ; ZINN: On some minor-métters we‘might not. .The Commission's
records will take care of those dmatters.
:CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You are going to write them out. We will
take a short recess to give you time‘to prepare the stipdlations.

(Recess) I

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: We will ieconvene at 1:30,

(Noon recess)
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CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: The meeting will come to order,

MR. ZINN: The applicant is ready to proceed. May it please
the Commission, we have stipulated on all the facts with a
few exéept&ons on which we could not come to any agreement,
We believe the burden of proof is upon us, or even if the
burder. rests somewhere'élse,‘werare ready to presént a full
~and complete case;>- o |
) 'CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You may proceed.
¢ | ‘ hmu HANNERS: As I saidaih;the statement which I made before
o we prepared'the stipulation, which giVeé in very géneral
terms part of the facts, if there are enough facts for the’
'CbmmiQSion to proceed in the matter--if it isrproper for the

Commission to first define the limits and then next to

consider the ratable take provisions, we do not feel that
}herexis enough_infosmation before the Commission tdday to
proceed, At the present we ére under.contraét ﬁith‘the
Warren Petroleum Cdfporatibﬁ to purchase three million cubic
feet of gas per day. . The contract was made prior to the ‘é“
drilling of the c1$rk & Christie well. As the stipﬁlation'v
discloses the Lea County Water Cqﬁpahy now takes one and a

‘half million cubic feet and can take an additional half

~million, The potential market is five million cubic feet

" of gas per day. It strikes us that that five million cubic
feet of gas market that if we could have negdtiations between
‘us-~Warren Petroleum Corporation, Nolan & Byrom, Lea County

Water Company,-and Clark & Christie~-that we might be able to

work out among ourselves the proper perbcent of {he five

million daily maxket by taking half of the two million

of the Lea County Water Cbmpany'and half of the million

surplus 6f our contract and assign that td_Clark & Christie,

el o | making a million and a half for Clark & Christie, and a

-11-
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“We admit that in the conference recently some of the partles
.were uneble to agree. We might approach this in such a
_way that we could agree on this and we could go slow before

ithe introduction of testimony necessary for the definition ’ :
”gentleman from the Continentai Oil Company recommendlng

~ together in good faith on the matter of disposing of the

million and a half to the well identified as Williams No. 1, -

and two million undexr the old contract with Noian & Byrom

_ and Warren Petroleum Corporatlon for Williams No. 3.

Perhaps a conference could dispose of that contract rather
than at this time asking to Commission to act now when' we

dontt have the technical 1nformat10n to submit to you.

of the gas pool as was stated in the motion made by ‘the
at this time- that the matter be postponed. We mxgu t get

five million daily market in such a way as outlined to
come witﬁin a very small variation of absolute parity of , i
the five million-market. If that cannot be done, the Commiss;on- .
should establlsh first the gas ‘pool and next the rate of take. < ;
It w111 take more time to gather the necessary 1nformat10n.
Therefore, I recommend to the Comm1s51on that this hearing '

be poStponed»nowg We are asking for a few days for this

»conference. The reason we are not willing to make a state-

ment into the record now as: to what we are w1111ng to do-
is that the other members of the partnershlp--there are
three members--are not here, and we cannot bind the |
absent members. Negotlatlons in good faith might be
fruitful and dlspose of this in"a way with substantial

equity to all, and thus we would avold an attempt to go

»ahead without the technical information which we thihk

is necessaXYe.

12~




MR, ZINN: ’May it please'the Commission, the stipulation
speclfies that this is 2 common source of supply and by’
infé%@nce this is a gas pool, and the ratable take p;ovision
of Section 14 of the Oil Conservation Law of 1949 applies.
We are not asking that we be given anythlngvthat we are not
entitled io, anything less than the law gives usS. 1 cannot
agree to a_continuance or delay merely on the hope fhat we

might pe able to work out an agreement. We are coming

beforeAa quasi-judicial body with clean hands asking for Whet
the law says we are entitled to under the’law. Now it is

i ‘ C not recessary to establish any poundaries beyond those

Astipulated to be a gas pool. We ask that the ratable take

<y rmra e

g:‘ ‘ prOV131on ‘be invoked so that our cllent who has been denled
~ a market for his gas since last May will not now be deprlved

of‘a market?d vWe have nO assurance that we can agree upon

a hillion and a half'cubic feet of gas per day. We believev
there is no other way upder the law for the CommlsSLOn to
do other than to proceed with the hearing unless a contract
can now be offered to conform with the law. We belleve that
any other-course would deprive our cllent of that which he :
is rlghtfully entltled to under the law., ' %
s | L / MR, Mc McCORMICK: Does the Lea County water Company have 3
~ gtatement to make at this time about the suggestlonlof — _ !
Continental?
MR. NEAL: Ouxr position is as we have stated, We have :

well gas tendered to Ouxr c:mnanv ' There are transportatlon

rh

acilltles avallablew We have offered our requlrements of -

R o et o £ e -

roughly & million and a half cubic feet a day. We are now
ourcha51ng from dllllams No. 1, which belongs to Nolan &
pyrom. 1f we hook on to Clark & Christie, it Wlll reduce our

<
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' in the rate of take. ' e

take from the other well, When weé start taking~two million
cubic feet, wo will be willing to xake from both wells an -
equal part of the gas, As T underatend 1t, ¢larkx Christle
well and Williams No. 1 wsall are not producing as much gas
ps Williems No. 3. | | |
MR. MoCORMICK: One Point. Is the contract between Warren .
Petroleoum COrporation\and Nolen & Byrom eonfinea t6 ‘the
Wil]iams No. 3 well?

MR. HANNERS: That 1s right.

 MR. McCORMICK: You have no commitment as to No. 1%

NR. HANNERS: No, sirs |

MR. McCORMICK: And you are taking no gas from No. 12

MR. HANNERS' No. That contract specifies trat it is
subject to the rules end regulations and such orders as the
Commission might,meke.v There may have been some’ uncertainty
in the conference gt Hobbs. Mr. Neal_ana all six_mem

of the partnership and Nolan & Byrom were there for the

purpose of deciding what was necessary for dispOSLng of

the contracte If we took rive million cubic feet daily

market and divided i+ absolutely in thirds, it would be

16,000 cubic feet. The. difference in the suogestion I

.
made here would be negligible from an”ebsolute division

‘MR. NEAL: If the commission issued such an order there

k;would e no question.

LR. HANNERS: We would assure the Conmission tha® we would

try in good faith to dispose of it on ths contract part

on the ratable take proposition.

sTﬁAT .

¥R. HEAL: T was present at that conference in 1ts efforts

to work out some arrangement.‘ some didn't agree. In all

s ooy i e o A (7
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,MR. McCORMICK: Does El Paso Natural Gas\Compaﬁy have a -~ . I

for dividing the market as suggested by Mr. Hanners that

T2

~ fairness to Mr. Byrom; he hss been willing and cognizant

of these problems,that Clark & Christie‘would be entitled

~-to a fair”Sharé. He was personally willing at all times

that they get their fair share of thermarket. The trouble
was in the four-way partnership. Some of the other partnefs
were not as familiar wiﬁh the oil busineéss and figured

that fhe contract was there angd tﬁat they_éhouldalivé up

" to the requiféments~ofﬂthe contract, 7That was nob Byrom!s

atiitude. That is my understanding, and in fairness to
him, IAwould say that with him 1t would mbt be Alfficult

to divide the markety but the difficulty ﬁés with some of
the pgrﬂners._ o

MR. McCORMICK: Where is Mr. Byrom? Do you have any state-

ment on the’p}oposed continuance?

A ey > a4 ALY £ Ay A o B e R S

MR. BYROM: No, it is all right as far as I am concerned,

statement on the proposed cont inuance? ,
MR. HOWELL: We are on the sidelines in the matter. We are
not involved as a takér, and as a recent owner, which we

recently transfeéired, we are not now producing. We are
. 4\} : - . E N

not asking eny ﬁeliéf; We will comply W1tﬁiény instructions

which the Commission might give,

MR, NEAL: T would like to call attention to the suggestion

the E1 Paso Natural Gas Company has a well, and if they
should turn around tomorr?w and decide to sell gas and

tendered it to us to take part of their gas, I certalnly

‘would take it.

-y ITA

MR, HANNERS: . In regard to that, Mr. Howell, what statement

would you make as to why you didn't want to be.inglud;d in

~165-
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Without & defined poo1,

' townéhip‘19é; Range 37 B, and the the north half of

from allp If\there weren?t“any"ébjections, that Qould be

fhe anéwer to§Warren's and also 3yromts prodlemsy, ‘

MR. ZINN: And also to Clark & Christists,
MR.fﬁEAL: We could enter our objections, .

MR. HANNERS: We have ¢ coﬁtraét. We want i all to follow
in logical sequence,

MR. NEAL: What objections?

MR. HANNERS: Merely that it wouid be an industriél cart

before the ‘horse. You Would have a ratable take order

MR. ZINN: Mrs, Hanners, in order 0 establish the poosl,
would you stipulate igo the south half of Section 3,

Section 3, Township 20 South, Range 37 Bast, Later on

on its own motion, At the present 1t would be a 60 aére

ratable take order., That would protsct the}cOntractbrs;

-and it woulaq protect our clisents gng everybody beforpe the

Commission,
MR, NEAL: ©No objection, N ;.
CHAIRM&Q SHEPARD: If,you~get:the relief you want, woulgd ) if’

you want tg 1:.46 the'qasefopen?' _ o

MR, ZINN: May T ask my client one question? _ 5

\(Recess)

‘ MR, ZINN: May it please the Commission, we fesl somewhat

afraid of the idea bebaﬁse of the pPossibility of 71 Paso
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Natural Gaéﬁcoming in and saying we want in on this,
whicl: leaves us exactly whksre we started,
MR. McCORMICK: Yo&ﬁﬁént~an”brder issued for the four
wells now producing in that area?
'MR. ZINN: If the‘Com@ission 1ssues its order, i do not
ask Mr;.Byrom to concede the facts in tﬁis case,. As I
ﬁnderstang‘it, a cut back contrary t0’§ contractfreqﬁifes
an order of the Comission €o éave‘him from his assoclates.
'MR. BANNERS: I think we can do it ourselves. B |
MR. ZINN: We are sure that it can’ be done bv asking Tor
therratéble‘take order establishing this as a'gas,pool,
and that Mr. Byrom probably would not object.
MR. McCORMICK: Suppose we proceed with the tastimony.
MR. ZINN: Shall ‘we get the éfipﬁlaﬁion signed--or can we )
stipuiate %hat”that is the stipulation prepared by fhe parties
without éignature? |
CHATRMAN SHEPARD: Ts that satisfactory to everyone?
' (Answer in the affirmative by each one of the part;es” '
to the stipulation.) -
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
0TL CONSERVATION COMMISS TON
IN THZ MATTER OF THE APPLICATION .
OF E. B. CLARK AND C, B.. CHRISTIE ‘No, 235
d7b7a?CLARK AND CHRISTTE - /
STIPULATION

It is stipulated and agreed that the following facts
=may be considered by the Commission in connection with
their determination,of Cause Wo. 235 in the matter of the
epplication of E. B. ¢lark and C. B. Christie, d/b/a
Clark and Ghristié; to-wit:

1. That Nolan and Byrom are the ownerq of two éas weils;

their Willlams No. 1 1is 1ocated 1n the eouthvissy quarter ‘of
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the southegst Quarter of ééction 3, township 19s, range

37m, N.M.P.M.,‘Lea County, New Mexico, and Williamg No. 3

:own'aﬂgas well loéated in the northWést Quarter of the
Qnortheaét quartér“of Section 3,~Toﬁnship EOS, Range 3?E,
_ NZM.P{M;, Lea County, Neyw Mexico, That wag completéd on

or aboﬁtqthe 15th day of May 1950, .E1 Pago Naturg) Gas

Per day from the Nolan-Byrom Willféms No. 1, ang theip

cubic feet op 8as pep day, which émouht'of gés is thetp.




etotal reQuirement.

under the'termS'of this contract heg & contractural

ment b

Tﬁat the warren‘Petroléum corporation

commit-

e} Nolaﬁ‘and Byrom tO'ﬁepehase_ov pay for et least

three million cubic feet of gae per daye. This contract

contains the provisien:

uphis agreement and,respective obligations of

seller and buyer,herein'are subject to present_and

futurse laws and valid orders, rules, and regulations

of 4auly constituted guthorities having 3urisdictlon
. : .

iy the premisese

Thatrthe>gas'purohésed by-Warren.Petfoleum Gorporﬁtionb‘

from?Neian-ijom w111iamszo. 3 is usedifor‘the followling

purposes: (1) to operate aﬂgasoline plant of that corpora-<

tion in the Monument Apea. (2) to supply the peturn gas

“for lease opefatioﬁs for the production of oil Qﬁd’gas to

persons-ffom whom Warren Petroleun Corporatien hias pur-
chased-eesinghead gas,-and under;which contracts for the
purchase ofkcaeinghead gas*the Warren'Petroleum'Corporetion

has agreed‘to supﬁij"feturn gas’for lease operations.ﬁ The

51nformat10n<as“to the proporsisn in Wﬁichgthe'gaé ys.used
for the operation of piént and for return gas"is not
presently available ab ghis. time.,

El PasehNatural Gas Gompahy has not noﬁ»and‘has never
purchased ges jn the areas and the petition'is in error in

respecﬁ-ﬁo the ellegatibn.>

.~ That conferenees were held‘between represenﬁatives

of Warren Petroleum gorporation and Ciark and christie,

at which conferences clark and Christie were advised of

the contractural obligatiohs of Wapren;PeEr01Eum corporation

to Byrom and Nelan which provided fofW;hei% entire 7

requirements. | o _ ' | :ffﬂ
At sich conference and after aiscussion of alljgﬁg

facts the perties were nnable to work out & soluﬁiﬁg

e st A R A T




(Sf} b

® » & > o » o > o

among themselves, and therefore the matter was submitted

to the Commission. -
That for the purpose of fhis_heériﬁg'at is agreed
that the wells have approximately the ssme potential.
"CLARK AND CHRISTIE
NOLAN & BYROM
| EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
" WARREN PETRCLEUM CORPORATTON
-'LEAKCOUﬁTY WATER COMPANY
_ E;/HQ ﬁTTERBAgK, havihg been first duly sworn, -
testified as follows: . | |
EXAMINATION BY MR. ZINN:
State your name? |
E. H, Uttérbaék.
;What_ié‘your occﬁpatibnf
Superintendent ™ -
Epr'whattparticular éémpany?
Waﬁréanetfole;ﬁ CérpOrat%bn.
What are your duties as Such'éuperiﬁtendenf?
“We operéteca gasoline plant. o

Will you state to the Commission the mechanics of the

operation of that particular plant?

A Will you state that ‘again?

Q Will you state to the Commission the mechanics of the

operation of!your particular plant; by that I mean, what
do.you do with the gas you buy?

A You mean sweet gas?. .

Q All gas. - e : R

A Viell, we buy S5 or 60 million feet of gas a day. That
1s s0ld to El Paso Natural Gss. We buy 3 million from

Williems No. 3 which 1is used for our engines and for

‘camp use.

-21-
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¥R, ZINN: T think that is all.

MR. JICCORMICK: Walt a minute.

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: Any further questlions?

i

MR. McCORMICK: This sweet ggk\tbaé‘you yuy from the Nolaﬁ
& Byrom Williéms No. 3 well you sa2y that is used only for
camp usev? |

A Yes, and for the operation of cur engines.

MR, McCORMiCK: ‘None 1is used as roturn gas to operate the
oil wélls?b . | - |

A Some goeé ngk to the 1eésé§ for pumping engins on oil
wells, » ‘

MR. MCCORMICK: - How much do you pay for that gas?

A T couldn't answer thét.

ﬁR, McCORMiCK: You take three million éubic feot aAQay on
£he"aveﬁage over the year? | (

A That 1é“pight. |

MR. McCORMICK: And that fluctustes from season to season?
A Efwdnldn't,Qary much., We use about three million cubic

feet every dgy.

‘MR. McCORMICK: ls'anyohe here iualified to say what is paiQ‘

for that? ,

A I'imaginé Mr. Carney 1s. )

MR. McCORMICK: Do you E?qﬁifé anyjpartiCuiar pressure at
the well head for that Fad? )
A Yes, sir. ”

MR._McCORMiCK: What is that pressure?

A We hold it to a hundred and fifty pounds.

" MR, McCORMICK: Some of us, are not too well versed in that,

doss that mean that well has to have a certain pressure before

it goes into your 1lines? =

- -22-
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A That is bight. Yos, you might state it ﬁhat way,

MR. McCORMTICK: Would the reduction of your taske from

this bparticular wgll be influénced‘one way or the o%hér
g by ﬁhé'qgliverability,or pressurey .

A Nét as long as it is abovs one hundreq fifty pbunds,

1t wouldntt, s )

MR. McCORMICK : "Youlgfg not a petroleum enginser? )

A Wo, sir,

MR..MCCORMICK: Do you have knowledge aout the formation _
& N ‘ from which the Williamg wei} is'producing? | ?'* - ';;]
A T don't know a thing about 1t, | , o j -

MR. McCORMICK: When this gas is returned to oil leases to - j

be used for gas 1ift, etec., it is mixeqd in with 6ther gasy
too, fsnts 149 o : : ‘ ; N
A No, sipr, It¢1§n't returned ss gas 1lift;, 4 certain . o

 amount‘is used. in Operaﬁihg'the eﬁgines to pump on wells

that don'g flow. Sweet 8as is used fop thet, -

; ¥R, McCORMICK: Arve you presently blowing &ny gas to air _
? : . after‘ig.gpes thréﬁgh;your plant?

- A No; sir, o _ - o » . o o -
MR. McCORMICK: "Al1 the résiduefgas aftep it goes throught
is sold to El Paso Natursl Gas Company? |

A That 1s right, |

MR. MCCORMICK: But that 1s 211 pesidue of sour gas?

A Yes, that is pight. o | -

MR. McCORMICK: Ts that all the question?

MR. ZInN: 71 have a coupie more questions,

PURTHER EXAMINATION BY MR, ZINN:

]

Q Therpreturn £as after you hsve extractegd thewf’;gsqlir\_e.i e

whet »oui send back to>thé operators less that.which you
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sell to ®1 Pase Natural Gas Company, is that corroct?

A Yo, not all trﬁe.

Q Approx1mate1y9

A Just so much of the sweet of this to operate the enegineos.

Q The ges which:warren_takes from Byrom and Nolen was

used to operate the plant?

A Csmp use--2 few for pump ing englines.

Q ‘How many for bumping?

A T wouldn't know how many.

Q A amall pert of the three million cubic feet daily
purbhase?

A Yes, sir.

Q its_priméfy purposé 1%\fo? the opératioh of'the'plant? | '
A Thet is right. ; R

Mﬁ; HANNER: You do not sell any gas which is taken from
Williams No. 3 to the El paso Nacural Gas Company?

A No, sir, not a foot.-

MR, McCORMICK: Do you anticipate that your reauirements

‘of sweelt gas will change in the foreseeable future? A

A WNo, we operate now 2h hours a da¥e. | .
MR. McCORMICK: You don't ‘forsee it either going up or doWﬁ? 
A No, sir. ‘

CHATRMAN SHEPAKD: Any purthor questions? o
¥R. SPURRIER:- I don't know whether the witness is prepared
to ahswer:the questions théh T have on these stipu;ations.
MR. ZINN: We have put this witness on to establish one
phﬁse of the proposition. Other facts are in the Commlssion's
own records. We presume that the Commission will take
judicial notice of it s own records, what you have 1n'thé
files. I didn't think it would be necessary to furnish
proof as to-those. We have two other material witnesse<

Tt will taka e very short time now.

2y

e e ot im0 AT XA A 2 AT




MR.'SPURRIE : The point on which I am not clear-uyou say

in No. 1 of yourstipulations that the wells ‘have approximately

‘the sgme potential;lis thas 25,0 OOlOQO»to 35,000,000 cublc

" feet per day.

MR. ZINN: ‘Yie .are a1l agreed on bhat. (Read Stiﬁulation.)

. Pheve 1is nO atipulation as ©o the ginount

'MR SPURRIER' " We are trying to get the facts to avold

&

going vack to our " records and nob finding proof.

MR. ZINN: Suppose we cgll on Mr. glevk to prove the

{
pdténtial, and then’ stipulate that all wells have practigally

the same potential.

ROY O. VARBROUGH, having beenff1Pst duly swofn; testified o

as follows:

EXAMTNATION BY -MR. Z.INN:

- Qe Your néme?

A Roy "arbrough.
Q What is your occupation——do y u now have & positidn-
with the 01l conservation commission?

A 011 and gas 1nspection.

;Q As guch are you familiar with the Monuhent énd-Eunice

£1e1d?

A T em to& certain extert.

Q Are you acqualnted in particular with,the south half

of section 3l township 19 South, Range 37 Bast? »

A Yes, sir.’ _ 3 '

qQ And the north half of Section 3, township 20 gouth,

range 37 Fast, where there are now fdur‘producing 288 wells?
A Yes, sir. |

Q Those wells come from the Quesn Sand?

p That is what 13 called.

-25=
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Q The Quéen éand is not an oll producing sand 50 far -as
you know and the records show;<is‘£hat correct?
A Right in that particular area 1t is not;

Q Solely gas?
A Tn those four wells.

MR. McCORMICK: The Qnéen_sand does produce oil in other
points in Lea Coiunty, does it not? -
A Ygs; sir. : |
,MR.IM066RMIGK: -Is itVsbmeﬁimés’a’gas'cap on top of an
oil pool?r ' o
A Most génerallj, yés.' , i

MR, SPURRIERi/’This>cOh1d'be a gas“cap in aﬁ’oil pool?
A I think it Gould. )
MR; McCORMICK: VDoés anyone have sny questions?

MR. HANNER:-~H§;WYarbrough, the 1§ca£ions Mr. Zinn gave |
" of the south half of”ju_and the nOpth'héif of three with

the figures for the townships an& rangés are &n;fhe Monument
011 Field; arentt they? |

A Yes, sir,

MR. HANNER: They are so claésified?f

A As a part of the prorstion set ﬁp“it‘is»in the Monument
Fleld, & o

MR;‘NEAL: Mr, Yarbrough, there are no indications at thnis

poinﬁ that it isaa zas cap, there is no iedicaﬁion or geological
information on it to indicate that 1t is #ﬁgas cap at this
partlcular time is thore? _
A T am not a geologlst, I wouldn't know,

MR.”NEAZ:\ Does Quesn Sand produce oil in Lea County?
A It does. ‘

-Mr. NEAL: How far away?

w26~
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A T wouldn't know offhand. T couldn't tell,

Q Mr, Yarbrough, there has been no indication of any oil

“‘produced in this described area out of the Queen Sand?

A No oil being produced from those two half sections at

this time,
‘ None whatgoever?
- No., |
At“what éepth'iglthe gas produced in this area?
Around 3500 or 3600 feet, I believe.
All four wells are:producing from the same dépfhjbetween

3500 and 3600 feet?
A »I_would have to look to tell exactly.

Q_;Would you be'abie.to-tell the Commission to the bgst o

_ofeﬁQﬁr*knowledge that all four wells have approximately

the éame potgntial and are at apbroximatelyﬂthe‘same depth?

A They were compléﬁed at approximately the same depth, yes.

‘,MR, COLLISTON: M, Yarbrough, are you familiar with,

“Aﬁpen@ix A, Pools Narmed and Defined Pursusnt to Rule
published 1ist of fields? ’

A I am not offhand. _

Q“ Does it not say that in the Eunice-ﬁonument Field

thit Queen Send 1s an 011 producing sand—;£o~quote w

'all of: Section 3, township 19 S, Renge 37 E, and all of
Section 3, TownshipiZO South, and Rénge 57 Fast g

A Yes, sir. (Looking at book which was handed to him by
Mr. Colliston.) - | |

MR. COLLISTON: Then the Commission has found that section
to be within the 1limits of an oil pool? |

A Designated as an oil producing field.

-27-
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MR. ZINN: Were you présent at the time the Commissiop
established and included it in the area it is in now?

In the Eunice-Monument 01l Fiéld?

A T belleve so. I have been at these meetings since 1939,
Q Was,therévany gquestion raised at that time whether or
nof the Queen Sand at that time was mefely producing gas,

or was 1t producing oil and gas?

‘A T don't remember that.

MR. McCORMICK: I dontt believe 1t has<-been changsd from

the time the record was made up degigﬁhting it as an oil

"field, however, that doesn't mean that it can't be changed.

I d6n't believe we need to phrsue that point.,

MR. ZINN: There 1s no doubt about that.,

Q Where is the nea?eét 0il well from the area which we
are now talking about that comes from ﬁhe Queen Sand
formation?

A I couldn't tell without looking at the record.

- Q Fy'om what depth is'the Oii’wellyproducing?

A T couldn't say.
Q About how far away?
A Tt would be--T dor!t know exactly the number of wells

and who they belong to. I could tell if T looked at bhe

“'record.

'Q@ At what depth would the oil well be?

A You call the well, I might be able to tell. -
Q I am not familiar with them there,

A There are too many wells for me to remember.

MR, ZINN: If the Commission please, would you take judicial
notice from your own records to show that the oll, if anywhére

close to the particular four gas wells, does not come from

this;particular strata.

- -28-
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MR. McCORMICK: The Cbmmission will consider the location

of the nearest oil well from the Queen Sand as reflected

by its records. ;
MR, ZINN: T believe that is all. ,
SHAIRWAN SHEPARD: Any further questions? If not, you will
be excused, - '

(Witness excﬁsed.)

E. B. CLARK; having been firstiduly swbrn,'téstified
as follows:

"EXAMINATION BY MR. ZINN:

Please state your name.

E. B. Clark,

You ére a partner of Mr, Chvistié? e ) i »1 ’ ks
Yes, sir. : B o
Doing’bﬁginess as Clark & Christie?

Yes, sir.,

O > O > O P O

You are the applicent in this particular proceé&ing
before the Commissiori? :
A Yes, sir.
Q Wil you state to the Commission what nagotlations you
have had ﬁiﬁh the tw common rurchasers in that area in
an attempt to‘sell'your gas or have them take your gAS?
A The lasﬁ‘étfempt we made with Warven--
Q {Interrupting) Mr. Clark, please state how many times
you attempted negotiations~with WafrénAPetﬁdleum éorporation
and vwhat the result was? - . A
A Mr, Christie made iwo trips to TuiSa to talk t6 Mr.
Jackson with Warreﬁ Petroleum Cofpbrgtion, end each time
he told him that they did not have a market for our gas and

could not take our gas. ThanVWe ﬁalked to Mr., Jackson on
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and myselfi: Mr, Deets and Mr. Murray.tried to work out

* Q Were you present when the englneer of the 01l Conservation

> 0 » o

the telephone whereby they could purchase our gas 1f we
would help finance the laying of a line from our plant

or to some point between our plant and their Iiﬁe.' T

. don't know how far the line would have to go. We would -

pay for the intangibles., They wculd pay for the line-- g
the pipe. They ﬁould ovn the line, We would have no ‘ |
interest in the line. We didn'f want to invest ény more

mohey. The last attempt we made»wasfin the Lea Coﬁnﬁy

Water Company's office about thrse weeks ago. Wo gathered

“with Nolan and Byrom, Mr. Neal, Mr. Murray, Mr. Christis,

a plm at that time to di?&derthe market. Warren coﬁ}d ‘ o
not cut back and could not £éke any more gas. (We asked | !
if‘itAWeré‘necesséfy for us to make a formal ténder of ourv
gas to them, Mr. Jackson said no, that they would have to
turn it down 1f we did.

Q Whet veason did they give for theirJinébility %o cut

back under the contract so>that'they could take your gas?

A I am not thoroughly clear, but as T remembéer that they
would have to‘tgke'the gas or pay the contract, they couldn't
breach the contract. |

Q thn your well came in, what was the initlal well head
pressure? | |

Ao T will have' to think--1120 pcunds, I think was the initial.

Commission made a test of that well or ahy of the wells?
No.
Who was prsegent?

I don't know.

N . = ~
N

Do you know what the shutdn pressﬁre1ﬁn?

o, hearsay; T don't%beiieve'I remembepe‘
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Maybe Just before the first of the year, T don't remember

Q You dian't take that test yourself?
A No, sir.
MR, ZINN: I believe that 1s all.

MR. McCORMICK: Cen you give the exact 1ocation of the

" well you have just spoken of, T mean the quarter, 1o acres?

A Tt is in--I dontt--1 can show you.on the plat. Tt is

in the north. | o

HR. HANNFH& Northwest ‘of tho nortﬁeaStjquarter sectEOn 3,7
(off record aiscussion.) |

MR. McCORMICK: Now, do you know the sequence 1n whichA

these wells were brought in? ~ ‘

A ’No, I‘don‘t except theulast twol Sﬁéil started the

tﬁird well and’completed it, and our Fooper Well was‘tﬁemww

fourth well comple*ed. |

MR.‘McCORMICK:_ Yours was completed in May 1950?

A Yes, sir.

HR. ﬁcCORMICK:\‘Do you kﬁow_abeut when the Shell State
Well was completed?

ATt wes completed gome bLime around the_first of the yeari.

“about that.

(S

(Off the record discussion.

3

MR. McCORMICK: What leases do you own contiguous'to

your well?

A We own- the west half of the northeast querter and the

east half of the northwest quarter.

VR. MCCORMICK: Cne hundred sixty acres?

A Yes, sir.

MR. McCORMICK: One basic lease?

A No, three‘basic leases. The west half of the northeast

quarter 1s one lease. The northeast of the northwest is
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is a lease,'and the southeast of the northwest is a
separate lease.

MR. McCORMICK: And different royalty ow4sers?

A Yes, sir.

MR. McCORMICK: Do you have any information as to what the ‘
-limits of this proposed gas pool would be ? "

A ,There-are_two producing oil, "The esst half of  the

‘northwest quarter did not have this gas. If it A& it was

a very modest amount just showed gas if it did. I don't
think 1t had any gas at all,
MR, McCORMICK: Was the Queen Sand tested as you went?

A Yes, and capped,‘and drilled well a11 the way.

MR. SPURRIER. Is 1t novw cased off at that zone?
A Yéé, we struck oil 250 feet below the Queens at lsast

200 feet beloh_ he Queens zZnne.

MR, MeCORMICK~ There is no -;nterminpling of the gas from

the Queen zone with the o011 or gas from the Grayburg or
San Andres of those wells?

A No, sir,

MR.uMcCORMICK: Do you know what price was tentatively

-offered to you by Warren for your gas?

i

A Foupr cents ‘a thousand T believe.

‘°MR McCORMICK: Any requiremente as to minimum pressure? -

A As I recall, sufficient preesure to put it in their 11ne;

I am not sure about that,

MR, McCORMICK' This line which you - state you would have to
build, would that run clear to the Werren plant or Just run
up to the line that 1is serving Williams No. 3 leaSe?

A I don't know, T think it would go to the plant

Mﬁ. McCORMICK: Do you have any opinion based upon the
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knowledge that you have gathered about how far this
proposed pool would extend? '

A No,rexcept for che thing. The pressure droevhae béen
excessive, That would Indlcate that it is a ratber small
reservoir, \

MR. McCORMICK? Are yoe‘a_geolegist or an engineer gy
training? |

A Ro, sir{

MR. McCORMICK: _A»praetical oil man®

A I hope so.

MR. SPURRIER: For how long?

A Por 25 years.

iR, HANNEHE You have = merkéi for s half million cubic
feeb of gas from the Lea Couﬁty Water Company?

A Yes,'I think»so. |
MR.-HANNER% What you want is to share in the market now |
furniehed‘by Warren Petroleum Corporation? |

A We want a fair share of the present marketa_

¥MR. HANNEHK: How long have you had the offer from the
Lea County Water Company?

A Poesibly 30 days, maybe ho or 50, I don't remember
egactly. There isn't any agreement

MR. NEAL In order to clarify the record, it is the same

.as we offered Mr., Nolan—-lSO million a year.

MR, HOWELL: I might perhaps have misunderstood, but with

reference to the meeting in the office of the Lea County (

Watap Companygryeu testified that no representative of the

El Paso Naturel Gas Coﬁpany was there?

A No,

@ Did T understand that El Paso Natural Gas Company has not

-33-
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- MR. ZINN: Is that a day?

offered to take any of your gas, was I incorrsct?’

A Yes, they have offerad to take some gas from this well.
MR, HOQWELIL: They did offer to take gas if you wanted~they
would go ihto that well,

A Yes. | |

MR.-McCORMiCK; could you state what the price is as
offered in Lea Counﬁy?.“ a ' ’

A PFive cents, I believe, five cents a thousand.

MR. NEAL: Five cents. o

MR, ZINN: One move qué%tibn. What is the potentisi of
your Cooper No. 2% | |

A Cooper No, 2, I think has a potential as ésﬁablished by

El Paso of 31 million, I believe, . -

A Yes, sir, I don't have that test shed, but it is»availblé.
MR. McCORMICK: Have you any figires as to the 1ife of ’
that well? | B o !
A No, I don't have sny figures at all.
MR{‘SPURRIERﬁ Do you‘have anything to support the con-
teﬁtipn that these wells areiéil from thé.same producing
formation and depth? 4
A That is all I would know, Just depth,
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Anything further? |
MR. ZINN: UNothing further,

‘"May it please &he Commigsion, there have been allegations
here rélating to the prgseﬁt'éhqpein pressure in these wells.

Tt 1s my understanding that the Commission hes been asked

" to make that particular test, and I am not sure whether it

has been repbrted to Mr, Spurrier yet or not.. I believe

that the report is comihgkin from youvr own ergineers, and
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_thet that report 1s the best evidence 1in support of the

allegatlons in paravraph number 3, and T ask for the

. commission to take judicial notice of that report.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Tt will be teken, and accepbted &as

evidence.

“ MR, ZINNE The applicant rest st this time. e

MR. McCORMICK: Mi. Hanners do you have &any testimony?
MR. HANNER: Mr. Carnéy is here of the Warren Petroleun
Company? or. - | -
B. R. CARNEY, having teen firstvduly sﬁern, testiiied
as follows: A
BYAMTNATION BY MR. HANNERS
Q What is your name?.

A B. R. Carney.

+Q You gre an engineer of the Warren Petrolcum Compeany?

A Well pefhaps, my job at the present 1s mehager of the

Gas Division, Tulsa, Oklahoma.' T have been in the gas”

business for most of my adult 1ife, gas and refinery business

for approximately 26 years.

Q Mr. Carney, in March of this year did your company enter

into a contract with & s Nolan and Byrom end associates
for taking of gas right esast’ of your plant?
A Yes, sir, I have a signed copy of the contract.

Q What was the purpose for “which it was to be uged?

A The gas was delivered to the line which delivered it to

the plant and field fuel system, and part of iyiwas used

¢for operation of machinery in our plant. Part was used

fér fuel £illing obligations to oil producers in the fieid.
Q Go ahead.

A We have obligations to furnish return fuel gas for whatever

-3§f
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. * ?
|
| purposes they need it on the leases. Part of it goes to
| ‘e é o those leaées as required, and the remainder goes into
? operatlbns.
@ What do you prodpce? i
A Naturalygas liquid;’petroledg also butene ., not pure E
: butane, ' ’ ‘ :
§ ¢ Q What size line do you have to Williams No. 3? g
; A T am not sure, bBut I believe four inch. |
g o Q When did you mgke the contract with Nolan & Byrom9 D
é | A March 1. _
% Q Dld you mske that contract before the drilling of this |
i well? v 2
%, A We aid. !
i Q Ho& long, before, approximatély, ir yo; have 1t there? ‘ f?
é ‘A T do not know. I doan't have such information. The %
contract was to begin March l.;xThe commitment Was:mad$° . ;

nﬁome time before that., The taking of gas was to start on
March 1,
Q What peflod i1s covered by the>contract?

A The contypact is for the producing Jife of the lease,

_subject to earlier shut down of our plant facilities.

Q. What pressure do you require?

A To carry i through a li inch line from Williams No.(3.
I have Mr, Utterback's testimony on that,

Q@ Do you need high pressure in that?

¢

A Hormal pressure would be all right, or lower than normal,

Just so it met our requirements,

Q What do you pay to Neclan & Byrom for such gas?
A Pour cents pér thousand cubic feet.

Q _How did you arrive at the four cent price? ‘f

-36-




A Our abillity to pay and the purpose for which’it was,f 

intéhdéﬁvto be used. | ,

Q@ Ca&n you utii;ze ﬁhe gas from the Clark & Christie wéll.

for the samefpurpbsevfor which you now use the gas taken

from the Williams leaée? |

A ‘T am not sure I understand the ﬁuestion.

é | | ‘Qi I am not sure I do either. Is 1t necessary to continue

) ‘té take fﬁqm the Williams lease because of the pa?ticulgr

;A" type ofAuse”to‘ﬁhich you pu; 1f; end 1s the gas substantially'
) .pnfe and free from chtamihation, superior gas;land consequently

* better for your use? y

; ' A Tt is good for our use.

[ShL

Q@ What is the position of your company as to ybhﬁngontract

/'with Byfom & Nolan?

[ S P

A Our position is simply this, if our éompany as a
purchaser of gas in that area does not come under the
exceptions of No. 3 of the law because of the use the gas

iskio be put, and if this Commission should decide to issue

an order, we will do our best to abf&é'by it.

Q Have,you,talked_tO‘Mr.~N01an and Mr, Byrom and assoclates?

A irhavé as to the pOssibiiity of reducing the amount in

accordance with the negdﬁiations to éee if a comppomise
»_couid 56 ﬁorked out to be placed befofe the Commission.

That may take some time to work out a solution thét will -
J#  ' , , | wbé better fof all, Whatever the Commission does is all right,
o V;_'we?could~gq ehead and take from more “than éne. -If‘the§e;»

was a larger reservoir, there would bg»a 1ongér contract,
MR. HANNERS: I believe, gentlemen , that is our position.
EXAMINATTION BY MR, ZIMN: |
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Q Mr. éarney, youvheard your superintendeht testify?

A Yes, sir. . . A

@ And he tesﬁified that the vast méjoﬁity or the greatest
broportion‘of the three million<cﬁbic feet of take from ‘ %y

Byrom and Nolan is used in the operation of the plant afd

AT e A n A rpeen. N T e N he)

fecilities?’
A T heard. .
Q TIs that boprect? )
* ? A iﬂhaVé no reason to believe that it isn't. o= on
% Q He operates that plant? /
5 A'ﬁYes, sir.>
% Q How mﬁcﬁ*t'mf"d*“yau“dévaté’fb“fﬁéﬁ”ﬁé?ii&ﬁiéi“ﬁiﬁﬁ%{“’””””“f;?””“”WM”ﬂ
- % A T look after the gas &ontracﬁs“there;’
: % Q- Howrmudﬁftime?
A That would be a hard question toAénSWér.
. Q  bnt‘6f a month How much time do-yoﬁ‘épénd; to narrow

"

down?

N
dﬂ

. A Some monthg it would take as much as 25 per cent, and
other months, 5 per cent,

@ How much time‘dpes Mr. Utterback devote? o ‘ S !

A One hundred per cent,- I am sure,

Q You have absolute confidence ik his management of the -
casinghead gas plaht in that aréa?

A T have no réasch to question Mr. Utterbackis ability.
Q So far as you knqw, wvhen Hr, Utterback states that most
if not all of the threse million cubic feet taken from Nolan

& Byrom well 1is used in the operétion of the plant, and

the residue is turned babk, that you don't buy gas to procéss?
A Mr, Zinn,’I don't--I disagree with the wording--I don;t
believe you gqinoted Mr. Utterback éorrectly.

-38-
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~ MR. ZTEN: ‘Let's have the reporter réad back the notes.
MR. HARNERS: That most of %he:gas was used for -the plant -
and in paft went back to raturn, T dQ,not~differ with that
>sﬁateﬁent.

V~MR.,ZIﬁN} In Section 1) ~-1f the primary sunnlier of gas

to & field,-it would not come with the provisions of

this particular-section as common purchasers.

o - . Q What “do you pay for this particular sweet gas?

L

A .Foﬁr cents per thousand._ﬂ

. . Q What do you pay for processing gas?

A We pay,according to value.' It varies; depends upon the

psr ¢ nt of residue. I can't correctly answer; 1 pay on

the basis of two gallons per thousand. Someﬁiﬁ"- there -

. | } |
L o .
L ' are one and & nalf gallons per thousand, or less. - - v% o G
i : | ' Q iwhat does it cost? ) - o %
o A T am not femilier with that. o
: MR. McCORMICK: Mr. Carney, Mr. Clark statéde:ﬁélieve : . »%: ‘
. in his‘pfeliminary~negotiations one of your reqﬁifements : S _
waé that he pay the cost of the Langibles in a 11ne from g '
’  his well tO'your plant, 1s that correct? ’ o i‘: :
. A Mr. MeCormick, T am not Temiliar with tnat. I h_ave»ge'nerai e
. _‘knowiedge of the first negotiations. T pelisve it 1s ‘ o
{HE ; B ; vessehtlélly correct. our market requirements are ﬁhree ; )
F o . | _ : millionicubid’feet per day. WeAconsiaered an alternaﬁe of : ﬁk
:‘ - delivering and processing gaooliné, which reduired’full 1ines; g »
1’ and nob processinc 1iquid” recovery. So in 1nvestigating ve i- ‘
found that it could not SquOIU a lerge ipvestment for
delivering 1t into our plant for liquid extraction. So I 3

might say that 1is our. reason for not’ 1ncurrin@ the expense

of that additional line. he distence 18 sxightly over four -
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"Nolan & Byrom well and Clark and Christie well?

miles roughly. Mr., Clark just thought 1t wasn't economie
for us either,

MR. McCORMICK. Assuming that in regard to this three
million cubic feet of gas and that’ you used that pas only

for purposes you are now using it for, but you also take

~ from both wells,: it would not be necessary for- a 1ine to

be laid?

A No, sir, not another, ‘it could;be hooked on

the one existing.

MR. McCORMICK: I% would be about a quarter of =a mile

gathering9'

A I assume it would, I haven't looked it up. It couldn't

be much more than that.

MR. McCORMICK: That is not greatly expensive?

‘A T don't think so, not as serious as a four mile line,

MR SPURRIER: Did you say that there is a great difference

in the amount of natural gasoline in the gas from the

)

A No, sir, I judge 1t would'probably be the same. Wnat
I did say is we started talktng to Clark & Christie for

"the purposes of gasoline extractlon, necessary for casing~ =

head produced for 0il wells, What we were taking from
Byrom & Nolen was not intended for gasoline, it was for:-
gas to burn in engines or:in“boilers.

MR. HANNERS: . Is there anything which hasn'£ been stated
to the eommission that would be of help? 7

A There 1s one other thing which might bYe desirable as 8
detail. In our contract with Nolan and his associates, 1t
proyides‘for three million cuvic feat per day take in

proportioi to our operating load. One fseﬁor’is that we

-0~
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don't operate a hundred per cent of the tima, about 93

per cent, Out take 1sn't exactly three million, that is

" Just a detail., If there is any other information, we will

be glud to supply it to you. I don't know of anything else,
Mr. Hanners. )

MR. HANNERS: That is all. That,is all of our case. We

“have no information, if the Commission piease, as to the

aéreage;inveaéhlleasé;’ I believe Mr. Clark has fixed one
as 80 acres., T doﬁ't have the iﬁformatién‘gs to thé size
of the leases under the other three wells.i‘ |
CHATRMAN SHEPARD: Any further witnesses?
MR. MSCORMICK: T would 1like o ask Mr. Byrom sofie questions?
W. K. BYROM, -having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows: . |
EXAMINATION BY MR, BYROM:
Q Mr. Byrom, you are a partner of the firm of Nolan &
Bgnemwhich ovns and operates the Williaris No. l,and"Nd.(3
wellé?

A~ Yes, sir.

-

Q Can you tell the extent of the leases that those wells

are a pafﬁ of?

A The No. 1 1s 80 acres,

Q What 80 acres is that?

A It is the south half-- B .
MR, SPURRIER: (Interrupting)- Woﬁld this help a 1ittlé?
 {Handed a ®lat to Mr. Ryrom.?) : o
A Seétion_jh, south half of the soutﬂWest-~southeast'quantqf.

Q No. 3% '
A 120 acres.
Q

Where?

‘hl'
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<)don't operate a hundred per cort of the time, about 93

per cent.r Out take isn't exactly three mlllion, that is
Just = detail. Ir there is any other information, we will
be glad to supply it to Jous T don't know of anything elss,

Mr. Hanners.

 MR. HANNERS: That is all. That is'all of our case. We

“"have no information, 1if the‘dommissiOn pleaSe, as to the |

acreage in esach lease. T believe Mr. Clark~has fixed ohe'

gs 80 acres, I don't have the 1nformation as to the size

yef.the leases under the other three ‘wells.

CHATRMAN SWEPARD: Any further witnesses?

" MR. McCORMICK: T would like to ask Mr., Byrom some questions?

W. K. BYROM, -having been first duly sworn, testified
asafollows:
 EXAMINATION BY MR, BYROM:
Q Mr. Byrom, you are a partner of the firm of Nolan &
Lanemwhich ovns and onerates ‘the Williams No. 1 and No. 3»
wells?

A Yes, sir. o : ) ) a‘rp

- Q Can you tell the extent of the leases that those wellis

are a part of?

A The No. 1 is 80 acres..
* Q What 80 acres is that?

A It is the south half--

MR. SPURRIER: (Tnterrupting) Would this help a little?

(ﬁanded a plat to Mr. Byrom.j

Section 3l, south half of the southwest--goutheast quarter.

A

4 No. 3%
A 120 atres.
Q

Ythere?

-
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_Southwest 160 ,»with the southwest L0 outs

Do you.-own the £he southwest of the éouthweﬁt of 3h%
John F.’Léne. He hes an oil well, o

VIs that one of the partnership assets of which you are
a partner? R
A Yes, sir, ,
Q So-you actually have leases on gll\éf the south haif 6f
the south half of 342

A No, we only have 120 acres out of the south half of

that section, and then an 80 out of the north half of the

southwest quarter.

Q Ybu statvd’ jusc a8 o t go'thaf it was‘égparété;pn the

'southwest of the southwest of that-~

A Yes, 120 acres, you see lj0 is out.

Q Who has that Loz

-'A John™ B-.aane;*

(Off the record discussion )
(Recess for 20 minutes.)'

-Q Do you hgve an opinion as to whether or not--strike

,‘fhat. Ddﬁyou have an .opinion as o0 the béundaries of the

' proposed pool?

A go,‘sir; none whatever.

Q@ TIn your opinion the four wells'are producing from the -

same common resérvéir? i »

A Yes, sir. |

@ But you dontt know how far 1t may extend?

A Mo, sir. | _

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any further questions of this witnese?
BY MR. SPURRIER: ’ |

Q@ Mr, Carney, T am sure you have an opinion as to what

“lyo-
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'3that well was bfought 1n. L

the ultimete result of this situation would be with
£l Pasot!s well shut in on state land, and your ere fami-

1iar wlth the conditions as a whole, T should like to

" know what you think about it. Where does the state come

in for royalty? o
AT think witn all due respect that that 1s a question »

to ask E1 Paso. They haven't tendered their gas to us,_

and I -don't think they care to offer it at four cents

a thousand, which is wvhat we think we‘can afford to pay.
Q All right, you are famlliar with the pressure drop,
how fast 1s 1t dropping? -

A I haven't any definite information that I can rely on,

only the figures in the petitio% of Clark and Christie.

Q The only ones I know, 57Aéhis item that well head pressure

l
was 11h0 and at the preséxt the shut- in pressure of the

- same well head is a tno;sand. Presumably that drop is taking

ﬂ
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A T don't know that, sir, st the most four monﬁhS'Since
(Off the record discussion )

Q You are not at-the preﬁa,

prepared to tostify as to

the well head oressure\\~_tﬁe well you are taking“gas;from?'

CHAIRMAN SHPPARD' That will be 511. we will take a few

*nutes pece«s.ﬁ
M .'MCCORﬁICK: Do you have any ﬁcﬁé evidence?'
MR. ZINN: No, sir.
GBereqq),_m _
MR, McCORMICK' Mr, Perkins, vie would‘like to ask you a
fow questlons. ‘ | )

C G. PERKINS, having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows'

R
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EXAMTNATION BY-} MR, McCORMICK:
Q You have_been‘swérn, naven't you?
A Yes, sir. |
Q What 1s your neme?
A ijus Lee Perkins. ‘ .
Q VWhat is your position with ®1 Paso Naturéeraé Coﬁpany?
A Vice-president and superintendent.
Q Are you familiar with yovr Shedl State Well that is
1ocated in the area that we are telking apqut?

" Yes, sir. |

At what depth—-ﬁhat is the total depth of that well?®

Tts oroducing zone 1is 3550 to 3580 feet. B

A
Q
A
Q And what zone 1is that called?
A Queen Zons .-

Q

what wse the total depth of the well?®

57 e e

A The. well weas drilled to the Gravburg and plugged back
to 3500. |

Q And the only zoﬁeAthat can produce as the well 15,
completed {s the Queen zone?

A That is right.

Q In your opinion there would be no 1ntermincling of any

gas or oil from any other zones out of that well?

A There hasn't been to date. I don't see why it should.

Q “"Do you have &an opinion as to whether or not there 1is

a common reservoir of gas atnthis‘pdint?

A Betwesn the four wells, yes, I thinﬁ a11 ere in the same

zone.

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: Any other questions,

"MR. McCORMICK: Mr. Byrom one other question from you

please. Do“you have the figures as to the total depth of

.-hh-
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williams No. 1?7

Ca 3880, i

Q Do you knoﬁ where the top of the Yates 1s in ﬁhat well,
or did you penetrate‘to the tope of the Yates?

A We went through to the Yates.

Q Then: you plugged back?

A We-set‘pipe through ‘the Yates, which was around 2700,

I dOn!t>knoW exactly, maybe 2600 or something like that,
Q@ Where did you set pipe? 3 ’ »

A 3520.

Q What were you trying bvo find out--1is there any producing
area in that well vertical in the Yates pay? »

A DNo. N |

¢ Is it confiﬁod entirely to the Queen?

A Yes, sir.

Qk In the report of the Lea COunty Operators Comnittee
thet well 1s classified as producing from Queen and Yates,
do you know if that 1is correct or incorrect?

That is incorrect.

It 1s effectively cemented in?

Yes, sir.

Not 1ntermingling vetween uhe Yates and Queen?

No.

The same iﬁ true of the No. 3 well?

- o > o v & =

Vesy sir.'

MR. McCORMICK That is all.

CHAIRMANJSHEPARD: Mr. Colliston, do you desire to make a.
- atatement?

MR. COLLISTON: According to the statute 1t gives to the
Commission the power.to define a well or pool as & gas or
0il welil or gas or 0il pcols The Commission by its own

definition No. 2l which reads, t gas Well shallbmean a

well producing gas or natural gas from a common gource of

LS~

i ket hde s T

aihgani et ALt WY, &

e e AR R WA T g LA,




of gas sﬁpply as détéfminéd by the Commission,"

We feol that the Commission should dstermine - the
extont of tho comménfspurce of supply. Befors this can
be done, more technical information 1is ﬁéé&e?im_I Just
want to roltevaste whas I‘stated this morning that we

believe there should be a cont*nuance until morse techvical

B AL

1nformat10n 1s gathered and ‘submitted.
MR. GARNEY' If the Commission should 1ssue en order under

" the ratable téke provision, we as purchaSQrs of gaq would

find ournﬂlves in a dlffgcult position unless the Gommiseion

¢ 5
vould give y‘ a basis: ,\}Ome sort of fo*mula to work on.
For instance, our contract with the Nolan group covers“'.

enly forty acres. Thgqllortyﬂacres may be. a part of a

B T UTT R

g 1arger 1ease‘\ There is sn ‘additional question 61 acreage
% , ' confronting,ﬁ ~.the relative share for sath-=we.- think
; “ _that it is necessa”y tnat things of that nature-f he | ‘5

applying oL oooan éoui é%le formula of rataole\take,order
be determined., We hope that if such an’ ora;r is Lssued .
that the CommiSéion‘will give us éome£hihé\to génbaék to..
MR 1ZINNi» May I answer tﬁat? On the theory th::‘a ‘gas
pool is to be established and on the theory that they are

all;qommon,pufcnasers from a common sourQeAQf,supply, then

I think that formula--

it e

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: '(Inﬁérrupting)/ The Commission is going

to lssue an order de na tipg the south half of the sbuth

o tre 4 b ST B 7

half of 3l and the north half of the north” half of 3 as a

'g gas pool, and continue the question of ratableetake until
| the next hearing on Octobnr Zh when we meet here in this

room and will take additional testimony which anyone affected*

cares to o;fer.
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" advice to the Commission now from what I know of the -

MR. McCORMICK: In the meantime, if the operators and the
purchasers should work out a contractural arrangement-

hich embraces 211 four wells and which would be reasonable
and that could be‘submittgd to the Commission in lieu of

our order establishing faéable take, that would be all right.
MR, NEAL: 1In behalf of my client, I take the position

‘that after the establishment of the pool, which you have
done thereby the ratable take common statute--does 1t

not sutomatically come into effect?

MR. McCORMICK: It doés_ﬁot automatically reinvoke the

~
PPP—

ratable take provisions.,

MR. NEAL: They are co
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s that an admini-
strative decision?
CHATIRMAN SHEPARD: Yes. - S

MR. HANNERS: \kay T pose a question purely for”information,

~that is, in the third exception, as to whetherc we do c ‘?

or do not come within that - "To persons ﬁﬁréhasing gas

principally for use in the recovery or production of oil

or gas." We would like to know from the Commission if that

- applies,

MR. McCORMICK: Sub ject to the- right to change my mind, my

operatiOns is that it would not come within that exception,
but that is not the final order.

e g s gt A

~ MR, HANNERS: With that announcement~-with that 1nterpretation j

by the Commission that the third exception does not apply,

we will have to go back to our contract with Lane and Nolan.

_MR. ZINN: We would like to ask the Commission for additlonal

instrudﬁions as %5 testimony which 1s desired. Here 1s the

=47~
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case., We made application for ratable take and the
Commission was fully advised as to the quantity hécessary
to sﬁpply the market "and what 1s actually being produced.,
Wejgre still sitting without our rights under the law.

As bo any additional evidence which the Commission would
1like, we would like to know so that wercan'be-prepared.
BR. NEAL: Any contrect that is made, for which the Com-
mission might substitd£;,as you have suggested, which
would do as an order would at best be te@pbfary because
El Paso miéht be a part of the market or some other
company--Shell, who owns an'ac%eﬁée, they might drill a

well in that area and be‘entitled:to a part of the mggket,

and ‘the contractural relations or the Séttlement cquid at _>

best be only temporary. _ ,

MR. MCCORMICK: That 1s slso true of an order. Tt is
subject to a change in the picture,

MR. NEAL: T ﬁant this clear. If there’is an order that
as'a~¢dmmon"ﬁﬁﬁéh‘ssf tc-purchaéé‘on a ratabie”tuke basis,
thé;gas that is teﬁdeféd, it wouldn't 1limit i% to the four
wéils~fother‘wells might come ing%

MR. McCORMICK: There are only eight locations in the pool
at this time,

MR. ZINN: In connection with this probbsition‘and in
the process of»négotiations as to whét what be Clark &
Christie's propbrtionateishare of the gas to be sold in
the now established gas pool, El Paso is on sﬁate land;
and if‘ﬁhey are not producing, the state is being deprived
of royalty. A member on the Commissiopvtsvalso‘a member |
of the State Land Commission, and Mr. Shepard knowing that

El Paso is on state land and not producing that they will

] l‘_‘.8 - e
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and according to the ratable take pfovisibn of the law,
we would have to- cut back to a million eand & quarter.

NR. MCCORMICK: °4ny contract which 1is entered into 1s

’subject -to further orders of the Cqmmission. My thought

1s that the pool being - deeignated as a £8s pool”that each
be given an equal share. of the market. If you, gentlemen,

agfee among yourselves as to hnw to divide shat market 8o

- that it‘is,beasonabie and equitable afmong all four wells,~

it would be unnecessary to issue an order on the ratatle

takes- if there 1is mo grievance &8s to correlative rights.
(off the pecord aiscussion.)

MR. SPU“ IER : Mr‘ 7inn, you gsked a question, and T den't

know whether it was ever answered--as Lo the testimony that

"as to a11 the facts s0 that i1t will not be necessary to

’depena on our recordq They do not always reveal the true

fgets.

MR, ZINN: Youf'records are ag nearly accurate as any we

conld supply the Commission."

~ {off the reeord-discussioh;)

,you should . introduee. You should introduce complete testimony

CHAIRMAN'SHEPARDE Anything further? If not, we will stand

ad journed.

QTATE OF NEW MEXICO

) -
s+ 88
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

T HEREBY CERTIFY, that the foregoing 1s a true and

correct transeript of the proceeaings hed at the time and

'place first above written to the best of my knowledge,

skill, and avlility.

DATED this 3d day of Novemoer 1950 at Albuguerque, N,

RepoOyter

Mex.'
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_ by the Gommission in connection with their determination of Cause No, 235 in"

-
v

‘in the northeésﬁ‘quérter of the noffheast‘quarter of said Section 3, which
‘has riever been produced. FEl Paso Natural Geas Company has not requested

~ and does not request action in connection with this well by the Commissien,

~ contract with Nolan and Byrom, by the terms and provisions of which contract

“contract has a contractufhl commitment to Nolan and Byrom to purchase or pay

ot STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
OIL GONSERVATION COMMISSTON —

. s N
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION Iy &éﬁnf
OF E. B, CLARK AND G, B. CHRISTIE | Qo. 235
D/B/A CLARK AND CHRISTIE , M__M//

STIPULATION
It is stipulated and agreed that the following facts may be considered

the matter of the appl:leation of E, B, Clark and G. B, Christie, d/b/a
Glark and Chritie, to-wits

1. Thatﬁﬁélan end Byrom are the owners of two gas wells, their
Williams No. 1 is loéated in the southwest quarter of the soufheast'qpérter
of Section 34, 'townshipﬁ 193, range ‘,37E, N.M.P.M,, Lea County, New Mexico, and
Williams No. 3 is located in the southeast quarter of the southwest quarter
of the same section. These two wells were completed as gas producers prier
¢ March 1,fl950;» Gia-k and hristie own & gas well located in thegnorthwest
quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 3, Township 208, Range 37, |
N.MP. M., Lea County, New Moxico. That was completed on or about the
15th day of May 1950.1 El Paso Natural Gas Company owns & well drilled by

Clark and Christie and recently assigned to El’Phso Naturﬁl Gas Company

All of these wells are producing from the same common source of supply and
each of the walls are produoing from the same producing horizon.

lea County'waterbcompany is presently purchasing approximately oneuénd
one half million cubic feet of gas per day from.the Nolan-Byrom Williams
No. 1, and their gas requirements in such field will not exceéél%wo million
cubic féet\of‘gas per dey. This gas is purchased by the lea County Water
Cempany fér resale for public utility=consﬁmption. ”

The Warren Petroleum Corporation on Marzh 1, 1950, entered into a

they are purchasing from the Nolan-Byron Williams No, 3 appfokimately three
million cubic feet of gas per day, which emount of gas is their total

roquirement, That the Warren Petroleum Gorporation under the terms of this

for at least three million cubic feet of gas per day. This contract contains

the provisions .




herein a.re sub
rogule ations O

“'ules.

juri 1edi

Thet the ga8

Williams No. 3 1
ine plant of tha

gasol

the return

persons from

aund

Gorporat

informa‘bion' 8

of plant

El
the area, an and the petition jg in error in res
That conferences were held petween regpresen ntatives of Varren _Petroleum'
{ which conferencéa Glark and Ghrjlstie

A
"Ul-r

were advise

to Byrom and Nol

were

patter was gub

app

er which contre.ct

ion ha.s agreed t

roximately the seme poben’oial. v oo ,
’ ’- /

4 respective obligations of seller and buyar
pject Lo presen_t- and future lavs an yalid orders,.

£ auly constituted authorities having '
pre remigese"
od by Warren %tfoleum Oorporati.on from Nolan-Byrom \ ‘
ollowing purpos (1) to operate a
n the Monument (2) to aupply

product.ion of

cti.on 4n the-
purchas
ess

g used. for the £
Aret.

oil and gas to
ginghead €a8s

% corporation i

B

perations for the

gas for 1eage ©
hasg purchased ca

1eum Gorporat-ion
Petrolounm

whom warren Pelro
ge of casing‘nead

g for the purchas!
o supply returmn
ion in which the
presently avail
t nev and has 1®
pect to the alle

ges the Warren

yyrationse The

gas for jease OPeT
r'the operation

8 to the proporb gas 1s used fo
gble ab this timee

ret.urn gas is not
ver purchased gas in

gnd for
a Company has no

Paso Natural Ga
gation.

and chrisbie, a
oleunm Gorpor'atibn'

ration and Clark
a’ oi‘ the con'orae
an which provide
noe and after dis

splﬁtion among

tural oblig tione of

a for their entire requirements.

cussion of all

A such confere
themselvess

to uork out a

the Gommission.
aring it 18 .agreed theb the vells have

\inable
mitt.ed to

That for the purpose of this he

‘
1EA GOUNTY WATER COMPAYY

-2




st ARRiSg
e L be ‘




é&'m ——— : CQ{ '((/5124\)«.
Q ?Qx /é/w{/(& 2A "“"?

J/Jv‘! /{4/ -2 K‘ l_(,} - e ;.»--- !f

f /1“1 i

L

" /9%5" JlLJ& - Tagnolia. 2-*6*;_“ 1ed Jand Tae

]MM &/r/;( & ng&m ,Qc/%

-zzz_sf:@g/;’/% %m_
£2 Faso Natveat Gas Ja/

e sihener vt g A e oA

I Byroe oo 0N W ‘

| rces o QO 2O~ L Sau <e_/“ <
_ _Au_»zqu:g . I . usf'on - th.r /Dc'z/?”/ 0 Coal 40:lCo. . Todds . |
AN, -_Q.tééw Ton . @Jv‘/(/m:; il QL&O (oo _&%o/w YAV

j
)
i
N
i
!
B
— _ 1

2 S

— - — e - e e

7

¥

z

&

— 2



|

g f
1 _ o '_!_Q."'EﬁE OIL AND GAS CONSE‘RVATION COMMISSION- | : 5
‘i The undersigned hereby certify that Case NOe :
; { 235 has been compromised and settl ed to the gatlis~- ;i ;
E 3 faction of the 1nterested partleses It 13 requested E i

' 1‘ - that the Applicatlon of ¢iark & Ghristie in Case %
% | No. 235 .be diamiesed wtthout pre.iudice and. tnat all %
2 ‘order( e) jasued py the Commission 1n connection with %
‘it ‘such case be. rescinded. | | | , %
31 pated at Senta Fe, Ne¥ Mexico this 218t day !
of Nmiémbex 1950- i
|
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_OF E. B. CLARK AND C. B. CHRISTIE
‘D/B/A CIARK AND CHRISTIE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
IN THE MAT™MER OF THi; APPLICATION

No.r’ 25 .5*;

APPLICATION FOR DESIGNATION OF MONUMENT GAS POOL,
AND FOR OTHER RELIEF :

Come now the petitioners, E. B, Clark and C, B, Christie, d/b/a Cla‘rkf

"and Christie of Wichita Falls, Texas and by their attomeys, A. L, Zinn, Esq.,

‘and Dean S. Zinn, Esq., of Santa Fe, New Mexico respectfully petition the New
Mefd.co 0il Conservation Commission purswant to Rules 1203 of the Rules and

Regulations of the Co.mission, for'specific action and relief, as hereinafter

" préyed for and as grownds therefor state to the said New Mexico Oil Conserva-

tion Commission as follows, to~wits

1. 7That your petitioners are residents of Wichita Falls, Texas, but
are presently operating in the State of New Meﬁc’o, and more vspeciﬁcally‘ in
; ; _ : ‘

‘the County of Leas that they presently have a producing gas well located on

‘!.

the NW%?\EQ- of Section 3 T 205, R3TE which well has been drilled to a depth of
ébﬁroximately 5,-560 feet in the Queens Sand, and the _casing_ ;point being_v;a-t an
approximate depth of 3,528 feet; that said well has a potential production
capacity of between 25;000,000 and 35,000,000 cubic feet per day; that this
well was completed during the month of M;ay, 1950,

24'.' That within t:he same area, and from the same producing sand, as

hereinabove described‘in paragraph 1, and having the same potential production

capacity as “the producing well of the petitioners, there are at the present
time three other gas producing wells as follows:

(2) The Clark and Christie, Shell State No, 1 located in the NEME2

of Section 3, T20S, RS7E, gimed by the E) Pdso Naturalfé’ais“""(:empany., ‘
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‘Section 34, ‘1‘19’8; A37E, presently omned by Nolan and Byron.

140 pounds which your petitioners state on information and belief is due to

'Company, from its own Clark and Chrisﬁie, Snell State No. 1, wé]l take only

,exist.ing purchasers your petitioners pro rata share of the gas marketed in the

(6) The Nolan and Lane, Williams No, 1, located in the SW3SE} of
Section 34, T1¢S, R37E, presently owned by Nolan and Byron,

(¢) “he Nolan and Lane, Williams No. 2, located in the SwiSE% of

. 3, Your petitioners further state that the initial well head pressure

at the petitioners well was 1140 pounds, and that the present shut in pressure i

is approximately 1000 pounds indicating a reduction in pressure of approximatelly

waste, improper consérvat)ion and imp‘roper'utilization'. -
4. Your petitioners further state to the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Comrdssion that the present potentia). market for gas produced from the propese ed
ﬁeld_ totals only about 7,000,000 cubic feet per day; that the Lea County Waten
Company presently purchases from the Nolan and‘.Lane, ¥illiams No. 2 well, pre-
sently owned by Nolan and Byron éf)broximately 1,500,000 cubic feet per da}, but/
that. the Warren Petroleum Company, presently purchases from Nolan and Byron,
who are the present owners of bthe Hc an and Lane, Williams No, 1 we11 approxi-—

mately 4,000,000 cubic feet of gas per day, and that the E1 Paso Natural Gas

approximately 500,000 cubic feet of gaé per day; that no gas is purchased-by
any ‘exisﬁing purchaser in the area above described from the well of your peti-

tioners, though your petitiibriers have offered, in good faith, to,séll to the

area above described, upon a reasonable basis and in accord with good marketing
practices in thav area.

5 That all of the gas produced in that. area is dry gas.

M{EREFORE, your petitioners pray the New l{exico 011 Conservation Comy
mission, as follows:

a, : For an order .dj.fected to- the produceré'in the area above des-
cribed, .to immediatly shut down the production of gas until further ’order of
the New Mexico 0il Conservaiion Commission and thus prevent waste and insensible

.
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Jetion of bié navural ges in sald field.

"
[;

o, That a hearing be set upon this Sefore the New Mexico 0i1 Con-
gervation Commission, at a day and btime certﬁi.n, at Santa Ye, New Mexi.coj that
notice be gliven -*So" all parties"conce.med of such hearing in the manner reduiro:d
by the Ryles and R,gulations of the New Mexico 0il Consermtion Commission, for
the following purposes, to-wits

(a) Pursuant to Rule 601 the designation of the area descrived 1nr
the petition as the Monument Gas Pool, or Some other approypriat‘e'deéignation. ‘

‘ (b) That pursuant bo Ryle 60%, the gas product.ion in the desi'gnat”ed 1
pool" be allocated proporbionately t.o each producer in said fie'ld and fix £he \ ,

cwahle oroduction of the designat-ed pool, and to allocate t.o each prcducer

the amount of gas 0 be delivered to the purcﬁia(sét's of ‘gas in sald area, a and
for an order to prevent descriuﬁ.nat.ion by any purchaser as between producers

in the. proposed gas poole

(¢) To issue such orders to prevent waste, as may seem Proper to the

New Mexico Oil Consewat-ion Commission for the best in'oereét of the State of

i

i

)

i

. New Mexico, and for such obher orders as may seem prOper herei Ao & 1
i

!

: ‘cmnx AND cmzis'rm
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
E, B, CLARK AND C, B, CHRISTIE FOR
DESIGNATION OF A GAS POOL AND FOR
OTHER RELIEF,

CASE NO, 235
ORDER NO, _ R-32

ORDE R.
" This mattor came on for hearing at Santa Fe, New'Mexioo on
21 September 1950 on the applicaﬂ'on of Clark and Christie, OClark
and Christie were represéntedAby Zinm and Zinn, attorneys;‘Lea County
Water Company by G. M, Neal, Attorney; Warren Petroleum Corporation by
G. T, Hanners, Attorney, El Paso Natural Gas Gomnany by Ben R, Howell,
Attorney; Nolan and Byron, a partnorship by Bill Byron, a member of

the partnershlp, T

The Commission having heard the evidence of the parties and

Hzarguments of Counsel, FINDS.

1.- It has jurisdiction of the parties and the subject ratter,

‘due notice of this hear ring having Yeen given as required by law,

2, The fbllowing lands in Lea Gounty,.New'Mexico:
S¥S} Sea. 34, T. 195., R, 37E.
AN} Sec, 3, T, 208,, R. 37E. |
constitutes a separate common reservoir of natufa} gas in the Queen
sand producing between 3500! and 3600' and should be classified

aﬁd defined as such and namod the "Wiiliams—Queen Gas Pool! pursuant

‘to Rule 601,

3, The area described above should:be deleted from the Funice-
Monument 011 Pool as to the Queen Sand,

4, This cause should be continued as to all other matters
pfayed for in the applicaﬁion of Clark and Christie until 24 October
1950, |
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L - i "~ 5, Rule 104¢ and Rule 1041 relating to acreage requirements

should not apply to the Williami~Queen Gas Pool,
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
‘ | o 1.' The following lands in Lea County, New Mexico:
| - SkSk Sec. 34, T. 19S., R, 37E
*  NANK Sec, 3 T. 20S., R, 37E

¢

are hereby claésified and defined as a gas pool producing from the B
Queen Sand between 3500t and 3600! and named as the "Williams-Queen -

Gas Pool, subject to thé continuiﬁg right of the Commission to add

to or delete acreage therefrom on the basis of new evidence and

recommendations, | | L
2. The areé described above is deleted from the Eunice'
Monumentv01i Pool &as to the Queen sand,

3, Rules 104c and 1041 shall not apply to this gas pool

S i e o Bt Sm e o P O A

but no well shall be drilled except on a tract consisting of approx—
imately 40 surface contiguous acres in the form of a squére and not

closer than 330 feet to any boundary line of such tract,

; L. This case is continued to 24 October 1950 at 10 a.m. as

to all éthef matters prayed for in the petition of Clark and Christie,

.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION




NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ppfrrcoussnm‘mu COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 01l Gonservabion Gommission bere'by gives notice |
pursuant to law and the rules and regulations of sald Commi ssion pro;mllga.ted
thereundeX, of the following public nearing to be. neld September 21, 1950,
beginning at 10:00 otclock AlM. on that day in the City of ganta Fe, Nev
Mexdco, in the Capitol (Ha1l of Rep'resen’oatives). . :

i

QF. IC 3
E. B. Clark and o Be Christie, debeas Clark & Christie}
El Paso‘Na‘t;\}ral Gas Gompany;

) | I
Lea County Water Company and S
To a1l other persons who may have 8an jnterest in the
Fidters herein seb fortht

gase 225

In the matter of the applicatj.On»oi‘ E. B Clark and Ce Be Christie, doing
\ business a8 Clark end Christie, for ’ o

- 1e The designation of a gas pool 1ocated in the arsa of Saction 3y \
Lo e ) Townshlp 20 south, Range-B'T"e_aet', N.McPeMey 4 °in Section 34, Township 19
L Il aouth, Range 37 éast, N.M.PeMey g6 the Queen formation &b Jepths aboub

s - \ 3500-3600° Teet, Jossted in Lea County ‘New Mexico, and -

| 5, The allocation of tne ratable take o¢ 611 natural gas produced
‘in sald deSig_na’oed arese : . :

_Given andex the seal of ‘the 01l Gonseﬁabibn'()onmission of New Mexico, ab
gante Fe, New Mexico, on $eptember 8, 1950 . o

s SERAIATI A i SR et <

vt Y 2T

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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. ATRMAIL = SPEOIAL IELIVERY -

- September 8, 1950

°*

HOBDS KEWS SUN
Hobbs, New Mexico

Re: case 235
+ - NHotice of Publication

Qonblemm

‘Please publiah the enclosed notice onoe, mdiately. Please -proofread
- the'notics carefully end sendxa copy of the paper camlng auch nouoo

to this ‘oftioo.

UPON OOHPISTION OF THE PUBLIGAPION SEND PUBLISHER'S AFF‘IDAVIT IN DUPLIOA'Eo

For po.yunt, pleass submit atatemant in duplicate, and sign and retum the
onclond vouobro -

RRStbw
encls,

Very truly ycurs,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. Re sp\mer
Ssoretary-Diresctor

PLEASE PUBLISH NOT LATER THAN SEPTEMBER 11, 1950, .




a designabior

(ated f1eld,
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Septenber 8, 1950

SANTA FE m MEXICAN

- SaEnva 'l-.'ai'nv- Mawlan . .
Rey Caze 235
, Notioe of Publioation ,
Gentlemeny

Please publish the enclosed notice onoe, mahtoly. Please proofnaad

the notioe cmmuy aud aend a cepy or the paper carrying such not!.oo -

UPON OGIHETIOﬂ F THE kunuIGn"‘IOu SEND PUBLISHER"’ APPIDAVIT IN D’JPLIGA..,.- -

~ Yor paymsnt, plem submit atatemnt in duplicate, and sign and mtu:n the

enclooo& vouehor.

Vory truly yours,

STATE (F NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. R, Sparrier

: Seoretary-Director

RRSsbw '
enals,

PLEAS? PUBLISH NOT LATER THAN NONDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 1950
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DFilling commenced April 2, 19503 Completed May 15, 1950

. Gas Zone 3560-3578,

E. B. CLARK - Cooper "C"'#2, NWNE Sece 3, Te205, He3(E, 0555 and 15508

-———.&-—"‘—"

Gas Zone 3525-3560; Csg. g 5/8n Set 1338! with 40O sax, 53 Set 3523! with 300 saxe
Open Hole 3523t to 35601, Queen Sand. I.P. 25,000 MCF/daye Rock Pressure 140 PSI.

THE_EL_PASO NATURAL A9 222

HE EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY - Shell State #1, NE/l NE/k,-Secs 3.20-37, 660N and 990E.

.prilling commenced December 18, 19493 c_oinplgted June L, 1950
‘Elevation 35733 Total Depth LOO5'3 Plugged Back 3615%.

Gas Zone 3550-3580

8 5/8W Coge Set @ 1843 with 300 sax, 5k Coge Set @ 3635 with 100 saxe .
Well was plugged back from 4005t to 3615% and Csge pecforated with 120 jet shoi®

(I shots per foot) from 35501-3580%. - :
7,650 MCF/day. Ten Minute Shut—In ~ Pressure 1120 PSI.
Transporter: EL Paso Natural Gas Company

NQLEN AND LANE - Sinclair Willisms #1, SW/l SE/k Sece 34=19-37, 3305 and 1980E.

Drilling ccmence&:.hﬁgust 25, 19693 “Completed Ootober 2, 1949.
Elevation 3548, Total Depth 3578%.

53n Cog. Set @ 35227 with 250 sax ab bottom, 150 sax at 13251 (Two Stage)
22,000 MCF/days  Dry3Qés, Fressuro 1140 PSI.
Opon Hole 561, 3522-3578' |

Transporters . Lea County Water Company e

NOI&J‘ AND LANE - Williams #3. se/l S/l Sec. 34~19-3T. 330S and 2770W East line.
Trilliug. . .

prilling Commenced November 18, 19493 Completed December 31, 1949.

Elevation 3550%. Total Depth 3584%. - :

Gas Zone 35401-3580%. - o - _ _

t 5/8n Csge Set @ 1320° with 40O sax, 7% Cege Set @ 35221 with 300 saxe

26,500 MCF/daye Dry Gas. Pressure 1140 PSL.

Open Hole 62%, 35221358141 »

- pransporter: Warren Petroleum Corporation. 3 7 , . ' )% '
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